


was wellreceived, and all participants found it well-aligned with 
their needs and easy to use, with only a few addressable usability 
issues reported. Captured usability metrics indicated that the 
under-development system has the potential to be effective, 
efficient and satisfying for users.
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Abstract: The evidence-based interconnection between mental health 
with lifestyle medicine practice is discussed. The extent to which 
physical health, and mental and behavioral health overlap are sign 
cant, and their interaction is seen in many ways. These 
bidirectional influences form a continuous thread through all 
lifestyle medicine pillars. The intersection of mental health and 
lifestyle should be considered and applied to provide optimal 
evidence-based lifestyle medicine for all patient populations who 
will benefit from the specific attention to diet, physical activity, 
relationships, stress, sleep, and substance use. Lifestyle medicine 
can be utilized to directly address and treat a range of mental 
health symptoms and disorders, and physical illnesses. In addition, 
behavior change skills and addressing the psychological factors 
contributing to barriers are crucial to helping patients reach their 
lifestyle medicine goals. Approaches to practice that attend to, and 
address, mental and behavioral health are relevant to and necessary 
for all types of providers who work within the lifestyle medicine 
framework.
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Short Title: Communication strategies in psychologically informed 
osteopathic practice: A case report
ISSN: 1746-0689
DOI: 10.1016/j.ijosm.2022.10.009
Article Number: 100647
Accession Number: WOS:000964436100001
Abstract: Introduction: This paper presents qualitative data from 
communication between an osteopath and patient participating in a 
research study to develop a new psychologically informed pain 
management course.Presentation: 'Adam', aged 49, presented with 
persistent pain and multiple health problems including HIV and 
depression. His aim in joining the study was to find ways to stay 
independent.Evaluation: Existing osteopathic evaluations of 
musculoskeletal dysfunction were supported by psychological 
assessments of health beliefs and coping strategies.Intervention: 
Psychological and mindfulness exercises were integrated into six 
osteopathic treatment sessions to support symptom relief, patient 
learning and self-management.Data analysis: Audio-recordings were 
analysed qualitatively using Linguistic Ethnography.Outcomes: 
Communication moved from 'mechanistic' pain discourses about 
diagnosis and structural damage towards 'facilitative' narratives 
involving shared sense-making about broader embodied experiences. 
Physical outcomes were similar to previous osteopathic treatment but 
with longer lasting effects due to more effective self-management, 
decreased fear-avoidance and increased physical activity.Conclusion: 
This patient reported that a psychologically informed pain 
management course had increased his body awareness and ability to 
live well despite pain. Individual case findings are not 
generalisable, but these data appear to support an ecological-
enactive model of osteopathic practice and suggest promising 
directions for future research.
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Abstract: Adherence to medication, commonly reported as being 50% in 
chronic diseases, is of great concern in healthcare. Medication non-
adherence is particularly apparent in chronic diseases, where 
treatment is often preventative and may provide little or no 
symptomatic relief or feedback for the patient. A lot of research 
has been undertaken to describe the extent of non-adherence to long-
term anticoagulation therapy, particularly with vitamin K 
antagonists and more recently with direct oral anticoagulants. 
However, the literature is scarce with respect to describing 
adherence to anticoagulation in terms of the behavioural aspects 
that influence medicine use. Utilizing the COM-B (capability, 
opportunity, motivation and behaviour) psychological model of non-
adherence, we present the available evidence, not only in terms of 
describing the extent of the non-adherence problem, but also 
describing why patients do not adhere, offering theory-driven and 
evidence-based solutions to improve long-term adherence to chronic 
anticoagulation therapy. Lessons learned are not only applicable 
within the field of anticoagulation but throughout haematology.
Notes: Abdou, John K. Auyeung, Vivian Patel, Jignesh P. Arya, Roopen
Arya, Roopen/0000-0001-5630-7990; Auyeung, Vivian/
0000-0002-6823-9064; Patel, Jignesh/0000-0003-4197-8294; Bartoli- 
Abdou, John/0000-0002-9294-3174
1365-2141
URL: <Go to ISI>://WOS:000383772300003

Reference Type:  Journal Article
Record Number: 1478
Author: Abdu-Aguye, S. N., Mohammed, S., Danjuma, N. M. and Labaran, 



K. S.
Year: 2021



Notes: Abdu-Aguye, Samirah N. Mohammed, Shafiu Danjuma, Nuhu M. 
Labaran, Kamilu S.
Mohammed, Shafiu/P-2016-2014; Abdu-Aguye, Samirah/R-5815-2019; Abdu-
Aguye, Samirah/HIA-0420-2022; Practice, Pharmacy/AAP-5629-2020
Mohammed, Shafiu/0000-0001-5715-966X; Abdu-Aguye, Samirah/
0000-0001-7534-632X; Abdu-Aguye, Samirah/0000-0001-7534-632X; 
labaran, kamilu/0000-0002-6401-9371; DANJUMA, NUHU/
0000-0002-5581-1391
1886-3655
URL: <Go to ISI>://WOS:000669799600002

Reference Type:  Journal Article
Record Number: 1757
Author: Abdulghani, N., Edvardsson, K. and Amir, L. H.
Year: 2020
Title: Health care providers' perception of facilitators and 
barriers for the practice of skin-to-skin contact in Saudi Arabia: A 
qualitative study
Journal: Midwifery
Volume: 81
Date: Feb
Short Title: Health care providers' perception of facilitators and 
barriers for the practice of skin-to-skin contact in Saudi Arabia: A 
qualitative study
ISSN: 0266-6138
DOI: 10.1016/j.midw.2019.102577
Article Number: 102577
Accession Number: WOS:000505935200004
Abstract: Objectives: To identify Health Care Providers' (HCPs') 
perceived facilitators, barriers and requirements for implementing 
the practice of Skin-to-Skin Contact (SSC) immediately after vaginal 
birth. Design: A descriptive qualitative study with semi-structured 
interviews. Two theoretical frameworks were used to guide the data 
analysis: Theoretical Domains and the Grol and Wensing's barriers to 
and facilitators of change in health care practice. Settings: Two 
public hospitals in Jeddah, Saudi Arabia with 7000 and 6000 births 
per year, respectively. Participants: A purposeful sample of 20 
obstetricians, midwives, and nurses. Findings: The HCPs' perceived 
facilitators included buy-in of the practice of SSC. Existing or 
potential barriers included the absence of a detailed policy and 
guidelines to support the practice of SSC, lack of capabilities and 
motivations to implement the practice of SSC, mothers not interested 
in SSC, lack of professional collaboration, staffing and time 
constraints, and a medicalised birth environment that prioritised 
interventions over SSC. Conclusion and implication to practice: The 
insights gained from identification of facilitators and barriers for 
SSC practice in this study can assist the development of a tailored 
multi-level implementation strategy at the individual, social and 
organisational levels to provide continuous uninterrupted SSC 
immediately after birth. The practice of SSC could likely be 
successfully implemented if there is multidisciplinary collaboration 
that prioritises the practice of SCC. (c) 2019 Published by Elsevier 
Ltd.
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Short Title: Strategies to Overcome Barriers to Implementation of 
Alcohol Screening and Brief Intervention in General Practice: a 
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Abstract: Despite the evidence base, alcohol screening and brief 
intervention (ASBI) have rarely been integrated into routine 
clinical practice. The aim of this study is to identify strategies 
that could tackle barriers to ASBI implementation in general 
practice by involving primary healthcare professionals and addiction 
prevention experts. A three-round online Delphi study was carried 
out in the Netherlands. The first-round questionnaire consisted of 
open-ended questions to generate ideas about strategies to overcome 
barriers. In the second round, participants were asked to indicate 
how applicable they found each strategy. Items without consensus 
were systematically fed back with group median ratings and 
interquartile range (IQR) scores in the third-round questionnaire. 
In total, 39 out of 69 (57 %) invited participants enrolled in the 
first round, 214 participants completed the second round, and 144 of 
these (67 %) completed the third-round questionnaire. Results show 
that participants reached consensus on 59 of 81 strategies, such as 
the following: (1) use of E-learning technology, (2) symptom-
specific screening by general practitioners (GPs) and/or universal 
screening by practice nurses, (3) reimbursement incentives, (4) 
supportive materials, (5) clear guidelines, (6) service provision of 
addiction care centers, and (7) more publicity in the media. This 
exploratory study identified a broad set of strategies that could 
potentially be used for overcoming barriers to ASBI implementation 
in general practice and paves the way for future research to 
experimentally test the identified implementation strategies using 
multifaceted approaches.
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Abstract: Objectives Female Genital Mutilation and Cutting (FGM/C) 
is an act of gender-based violence (GBV) and a global public health 
issue with well-documented adverse outcomes. With the rise in global 
migration, there is an increasing prevalence of FGM/C among Arab 
diaspora living in the West and Global South. What remains unclear 
is how to reduce the practice. This study was designed to identify 
interventions exerting an effect on reducing the practice of FGM/C. 
Methods A systematic review of peer-reviewed articles was conducted 
on interventions targeting individuals and/or the broader community 
to prevent FGM/C within the Arab League and its diaspora, up to 
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Abstract: Purpose Exercise is emerging as a vital aspect of care to 
alleviate the physical and psychosocial symptom burden associated 
with allogeneic bone marrow transplantation (BMT). Understanding the 
patient perspective regarding exercise is important to move towards 
implementation. This study aimed to characterise experiences and 
views regarding participation in an exercise program in adults 
receiving treatment for haematological disease with allogeneic BMT. 
Methods Individual semi-structured interviews were conducted with 35 
participants from either an early- or late-commencing supervised 
group-based exercise program. Using an inductive, conventional 
approach to qualitative content analysis data were independently 
analysed by two researchers. Results Six major themes and 33 sub-
themes were identified: this encompassed motivation, physical 
opportunity and capability to exercise; psychosocial effects of 
group-based exercise; experienced impact of participation in an 
exercise program; and intervention design considerations. Key 
barriers to exercise included symptom severity and fluctuating 
health and distance or difficult access to an exercise facility or 
equipment, whilst facilitators included encouragement from staff; 
peer support in the group-based setting; flexibility; education; and 
ability to measure change. Conclusion This study highlights the 
importance of a flexible approach to exercise with consideration of 
individual symptoms and preferences. The perceived psychological 
impact of exercise should not be underestimated; future exercise 
programs should be designed in partnership with patients, with 
consideration of group-based activities to reduce social isolation 
if this is feasible in the treatment context. Intervention design 
should also acknowledge the individual's physical and psychological 
capability, opportunity and automatic and reflective motivation to 



direct and sustain exercise behaviours following BMT.



Author: Abreu-Placeres, N., Newton, J. T., Avila, V., Garrido, L. 
E., Jacome-Lievano, S., Pitts, N. B., Ekstrand, K. R., Ochoa, E. M. 
and Martignon, S.
Year: 2022
Title: How do dental practitioners, educators and students diagnose 
and manage caries risk and caries lesions? A COM-B analysis
Journal: Community Dentistry and Oral Epidemiology
Date: 2022 Mar
Short Title: How do dental practitioners, educators and students 
diagnose and manage caries risk and caries lesions? A COM-B analysis
ISSN: 0301-5661
DOI: 10.1111/cdoe.12735
Accession Number: WOS:000762356700001
Abstract: Objective The International Caries Classification and 
Management System (ICCMS (TM)), a comprehensive, evidence-informed, 
best clinical practice system, comprises a 4D cycle: 1D-Determine 
risk; 2D-Detect and assess lesions; 3D-Decide on a personalized care 
plan; and 4D-Do preventive and tooth-preserving care. The aim of 
this study was to establish how Colombian dental practitioners, 
educators and students diagnose and manage caries risk and caries 
lesions using the COM-B model and the ICCMS (TM) system. Methods A 
total of 1094 participants (practitioners: n = 277; educators: n = 
212; students: n = 605) completed a previously validated 79-item 
questionnaire which explores, based on the COM-B model, the 
practitioners' self-reported caries diagnosis and management 
behaviours. Descriptive statistics, Welch's ANOVAs and multiple 
linear regressions were computed. Results All groups generally 
performed the behaviours within the 4-D categories 'Most of the 
time' to 'Always' (students: 4.06 +/- 0.95; educators: 3.94 +/- 
0.98; practitioners: 3.86 +/- 1.01). The most frequently performed 
diagnosis behaviours (1D/2D) were for practitioners assessing 
initial/moderate lesions (4.09 +/- 1.01) and for educators and 
students cleaning teeth before lesion assessment (4.41 +/- 0.80 and 
4.38 +/- 0.77 respectively). The least frequently performed 
decision/management (3D/4D) behaviour was non-operative care for 
moderate-caries lesions (when applicable) (practitioners: 2.64 +/- 
1.23; educators: 2.68 +/- 1.17; students: 3.22 +/- 1.41). 
Opportunity (Resources and Relevance) was the best COM-B predictor 
for diagnostic behaviours, whereas capability and opportunity 
(Relevance) were the strongest predictors for management behaviours. 
Conclusion Colombian practitioners, educators and students diagnose 
and manage caries risk and caries lesions implementing best practice 
with a high to very high frequency.
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Abstract: As water crises become severe, the desire to explore 
alternative strategies that focus on the demand-side of water-
conservation increase. Changing behaviour through persuasion 
(message framing) can be an integral part of providing water demand 
solutions. In this study, we examined the effectiveness of messages 
related to household water use on water scarcity and intentions to 
act. We tested whether relationships between communication and water 
conservation were mediated via increasing capability, opportunity, 
and motivation behaviour (COM-B dimensions). We applied two message 
types related to concern about severe water scarcity and 
conservation strategies to the behaviour change conditions in two 
combinations: (1) severe water scarcity and water-saving tips/
strategies, and (2) severe water scarcity and no water-saving tips/
strategies. There was broad support for the hypothesis that COM-B 
dimensions would mediate the effect of message type on water 
scarcity concern and intentions to act in conservation activities. 
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Abstract: Objective: We systematically reviewed and summarized 
previous studies that examined facilitators and barriers to 
implementing interventions to increase CRCS uptake in primary care 
practice. Methods: We searched PubMed, Medline (EBSCO), and CINAHL 
databases, from the inception of these databases to April 2020. The 
search strategy combined a set of terms related to facilitators/bar-
riers, intervention implementation, CRCS, and uptake/participation. 
A priori set inclusion and exclusion criteria were used during both 
title/abstract screening and full-text screening phases to identify 
the eli-gible studies. Quality of the included studies was appraised 
using quality assessment tools, and data were extracted using a 
predetermined data extraction tool. We classified facilitators and 
barriers according to the Consolidated Framework for Implementation 
Research domains and constructs and identified the common 
facilitators and barriers looking at how common they were across 
studies. Results: A total of 12 studies were included in the review. 
Engagement of the clinic team, leadership team, and partners, 
clinics' motivation to improve CRCS rates, use of the EMR system, 
continuous moni-toring and feedback system, and having a supportive 
environment for implementation were the most commonly reported 
implementation facilitators. Limited time for the clinic team to 
devote to a new project, challenges in getting accurate, timely data 
related to CRCS, limited capacity/support to use the EMR system, and 
disconnect between clinic team members were the most commonly 
reported imple-mentation barriers. Conclusions: The synthesized 
findings improve our understanding of facilitators of and barriers 
to the implementation of interventions to increase CRCS 
participation in primary care practice, and inform the customized 
implementation strategies. Many of the included studies had limited 
use of rigorous implementation science frameworks to guide their 
implementation and evaluation, which precludes a comprehensive 
understanding of the implementation factors specific to CRCS 
interventions in primary care. Future studies assessing the CRCS 
intervention implementation factors would benefit from the use of 
implementation science frameworks. ( J Am Board Fam Med 
2022;35:840-858.)
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Abstract: Physical inactivity is the fourth leading risk factor for 
global mortality, causing an estimated 3.3 million deaths worldwide. 
Characteristics of the built environment, including buildings, 
public spaces, pedestrian and cycling infrastructure, transportation 
networks, parks, trails and green spaces can facilitate or constrain 
physical activity. However, objective study of built environment 
interventions on physical activity remains challenging due to 
methodological limitations and research gaps. Existing methods such 
as direct observations or surveys are time and labour intensive, and 
only provide a static, cross-sectional view of physical activity at 
a specific point in time. The aim of this study was to develop a 
novel method for objectively and inexpensively assessing how built 
environment changes may influence physical activity. We used a 
novel, unobtrusive method to capture real-time, in situ data from a 
convenience sample of 25 adults along a newly constructed urban 
greenway in an area of high deprivation in Belfast, UK. Walk/bike-
along interviews were conducted with participants using a body-worn 
or bicycle-mounted portable digital video camera (GoPro HERO 3+ 
camera) to record their self-determined journeys along the greenway. 
This is the first study to demonstrate the feasibility of using 
wearable sensors to capture participants' responses to the built 
environment in real-time during their walking and cycling journeys. 
These findings contribute to our understanding of the impact of 
real-world environmental interventions on physical activity and the 
importance of precise, accurate and objective measurements of 
environments where the activity occurs.
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Abstract: ObjectiveField interventions employed to improve 
preventive health behaviors and outcomes generally use well-
established approaches; however, recent studies have reported that 
health education and promotional interventions have little to no 
impact on health behaviors, especially in low- and middle-income 
countries. We aimed to develop a conceptual framework to improve 
intervention designs that would internalize these concerns and 
limitations.ResultsWe identified three major experimental design- 
and implementation-related concerns associated with mental models, 
including the balance between the treatment and control groups, the 
treatment group's willingness to adopt suggested behaviors, and the 
type, length, frequency, intensity, and sequence of treatments. To 
minimize the influence of these aspects of an experimental design, 
we proposed a mental model-based repeated multifaceted (MRM) 
intervention design framework, which represents a supportive 
intervention design for the improvement of health education and 
promotional programs. The framework offers a step-by-step method 
that can be used for experimental and treatment design and outcome 
analysis, and that addresses potential implementation challenges.
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Accession Number: WOS:000849927100001
Abstract: Background. Low back pain is the leading worldwide cause 
of years lost to disability and the problem is worsening. This paper 
describes and demonstrates the scholarly development and contextual 
refinement of a primary care program for acute low back pain in 
Sydney, Australia. Methods. Hybrid theoretical frameworks were 
applied, and co-design was used to contextualise the program to the 
local healthcare setting. Results. The program was developed in four 
stages. In stage 1, the scientific evidence about management of 
acute low back pain in primary care was examined. In stage 2, 
stakeholders (patients and clinicians) were consulted in nationwide 
surveys. Data from stages 1 and 2 were used to design an initial 
version of the program, called My Back My Plan. Stage 3 involved the 
contextual refinement of the program to the local setting, MQ Health 
Primary Care. This was achieved by co-design with primary care 
clinicians and patients who had sought care for low back pain at MQ 
Health Primary Care clinics. In stage 4, a panel of Australian 
experts on clinical care for low back pain reviewed the 
contextualised version of My Back My Plan and final amendments were 
made. Conclusion. My Back My Plan has been developed using an 
innovative scholarly approach to intervention development.
Notes: Ahern, Malene Dean, Catherine M. Dear, Blake F. Willcock, 
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Abstract: BackgroundIn the UK, the National Health Service has 
various incentivisation schemes in place to improve the provision of 
high-quality care. The Quality Outcomes Framework (QOF) and other 
Pay for Performance (P4P) schemes are incentive frameworks that 
focus on meeting predetermined clinical outcomes. However, the 
ability of these schemes to meet their aims is debated.Objectives(1) 



To explore current incentive schemes available in general practice 
in the UK, their impact and effectiveness in improving quality of 
care and (2) To identify other types of incentives discussed in the 
literature.MethodsThis systematic literature review was conducted 
using the Preferred Reporting Items for Systematic Reviews and Meta-
Analyses guidelines. Six databases were searched: Cochrane, PubMed, 
National Institute for Health and Care Excellence Evidence, Health 
Management Information Consortium, Embase and Health Management. 
Articles were screened according to the selection criteria, 
evaluated against critical appraisal checklists and categorised into 
themes.Results35 articles were included from an initial search 
result of 22087. Articles were categorised into the following three 
overarching themes: financial incentives, non-financial incentives 
and competition.DiscussionThe majority of the literature focused on 
QOF. Its positive effects included reduced mortality rates, better 
data recording and improved sociodemographic inequalities. However, 
limitations involved decreased quality of care in non-incentivised 
activities, poor patient experiences due to tick-box exercises and 
increased pressure to meet non-specific targets. Findings 
surrounding competition were mixed, with limited evidence found on 
the use of non-financial incentives in primary 
care.ConclusionCurrent research looks extensively into financial 
incentives, however, we propose more research into the effects of 
intrinsic motivation alongside existing P4P schemes to enhance 
motivation and improve quality of care.
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Article Number: 594
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Abstract: Background Risk assessment and risk management are 
fundamental processes in the delivery of safe and effective mental 
health care, yet studies have shown that service users are often not 
directly involved or are unaware that an assessment has taken place. 
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Abstract: It is necessary for a cancer survivor to have good health 
behavior. Essential exercise and proper diet are helpful to decrease 
the risk of recurrence of the disease and the development of a new 
cancer type. People from low socioeconomic status are more likely to 
participate in risky health behaviors and have a higher chance of 
recurrence of cancer. It is important to have a motivational system 
for cancer survivors that motivates them to perform regular physical 
activities. In this article, we discuss the development of an 
mHealth system, which aims to increase physical activity in Native 
American populations with culturally appropriate motivational text 
and video messages. The system also includes an e-journal to monitor 
and maintain proper healthcare. We will also analyze the pilot data 
to evaluate the usability and the effectiveness of the system.
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Article Number: 39
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Abstract: Background: Potentially inappropriate prescribing (PIP) is 
associated with the incidence of adverse drug reactions, drug-
related hospitalization and other negative outcomes in older adults. 
After hospitalization, older adults might be discharged with several 
types of PIPs. Studies have found that the lack of healthcare 
professionals' (HCPs) knowledge regarding PIP is one of the major 
contributing factors in this issue. The purpose of this study is to 
investigate the impact of a multifaceted intervention on physicians' 
and clinical pharmacists' behavior regarding potentially 
inappropriate medication (PIM) and potential prescribing omission 





interviews. The COM-B Model and TDF domains captured various factors 
that may influence the consumption of free sugar. TDF elements which 
are reflected in the study are: Knowledge; Psychological skills; 
Memory, attention, and decision processes; Behavioural regulation; 
Physical skills; Social influence; Environmental context and 
resources; Social and professional role and identity; Beliefs about 
capabilities; Beliefs about consequence; Intentions and goals 
reinforcement; and Emotions. COM-B Model elements which are 
reflected in the study are: psychological capabilities, physical 
capabilities, social opportunities, physical opportunities, 
reflective motivation, and automatic motivation. DISCUSSION AND 
CONCLUSION: The COM-B model and TDF framework provided a 
comprehensive account of the barriers and facilitators of reducing 
sugar intake among white ethnic groups.
Notes: Al Rawahi, Said Harith Asimakopoulou, Koula Newton, Jonathon 
Timothy
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Abstract: Background Direct oral anticoagulants (DOACs) have become 
preferable for the management of thromboembolic events. Recent 
publications have however identified high volume of medication 
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The main outcome measure was receipt of cervical screening test ever 
(yes/no) and its recency (within 2 years/more than 2 years). The 
survey also examined participants' views on barriers towards 
screening and ways to enhance it. Results: Of 148 women who 
completed the survey, 55.4% (n=82) reported ever having a cervical 
screening test before and 43.9% (n = 65) reported having it in 
previous two years. Not having a previous cervical screening test 
was significantly associated with duration of stay in Australia for 
less than five years, not having access to a regular general 
practitioner (GP), not being employed, having low cervical cancer 
knowledge level and not knowing if cervical screening test is 
painful or not. Most commonly reported barriers to screening uptake 
included considering oneself not at risk, lack of time and lack of 
information. The most favoured strategy among participants was 
encouragement by GP and awareness through social media 
advertisements. Conclusion: This study provided insights into 
factors that need consideration when developing future targeted 
interventions.
Notes: Alam, Zufishan Dean, Ann Judith Janda, Monika
Dean, Judith Ann/N-3293-2016
Dean, Judith Ann/0000-0002-2513-2013; Alam, Zufishan/
0000-0002-2668-7360
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themselves, the users, other parties involved in a behavior, and the 
environment. The most prevalent theme was the perceived usefulness 
of behaviors, especially whether they were informative, helpful, 
motivating, or encouraging. The timing and intensity of behaviors 
also mattered. With regards to the users, their perceived importance 
of and motivation to change, autonomy, and personal characteristics 
were major themes. Another important role was played by other 
parties that may be involved in a behavior, such as general 
practitioners or virtual coaches. Here, the themes of 
companionableness, accountability, and nature of the other party 
(i.e., human vs AI) were relevant. The last set of main themes was 
related to the environment in which a behavior is performed. 
Prevalent themes were the availability of sufficient time, the 
presence of prompts and triggers, support from one's social 
environment, and the diversity of other environmental factors. We 
provide recommendations for addressing each theme. Conclusions: The 
integrated method of experience-based and envisioning-based needs 
acquisition with a triangulate analysis provided a comprehensive 
needs classification (empirically and theoretically grounded). We 
expect that our themes and recommendations for addressing them will 
be helpful for designing applications for health behavior change 
that meet people's needs. Designers should especially focus on the 
perceived usefulness of application components. To aid future work, 
we publish our dataset with user characteristics and 5,074 free-text 
responses from 671 people.



potential to improve residents' oral health. Objectives To assess 
the effects of oral health educational interventions for nursing 
home staff or residents, or both, to maintain or improve the oral 
health of nursing home residents. Search methods We searched the 
Cochrane Oral Health Trials Register (to 18 January 2016), the 
Cochrane Central Register of Controlled Trials (CENTRAL) (the 
Cochrane Library, 2015, Issue 12), MEDLINE Ovid (1946 to 18 January 
2016), Embase Ovid (1980 to 18 January 2016), CINAHL EBSCO (1937 to 
18 January 2016), and Web of Science Conference Proceedings (1990 to 
18 January 2016). We searched ClinicalTrials.gov and the World 
Health Organization International Clinical Trials Registry Platform 
for ongoing trials to 18 January 2016. In addition, we searched 
reference lists of identified articles and contacted experts in the 
field. We placed no restrictions on language or date of publication 
when searching the electronic databases. Selection criteria 
Randomised controlled trials (RCTs) and cluster-RCTs comparing oral 
health educational programmes for nursing staff or residents, or 
both with usual care or any other oral healthcare intervention. Data 
collection and analysis Two review authors independently screened 
articles retrieved from the searches for relevance, extracted data 
from included studies, assessed risk of bias for each included 
study, and evaluated the overall quality of the evidence. We 
retrieved data about the development and evaluation processes of 
complex interventions on the basis of the Criteria for Reporting the 
Development and Evaluation of Complex Interventions in healthcare: 
revised guideline (CReDECI 2). We contacted authors of relevant 
studies for additional information. Main results We included nine 
RCTs involving 3253 nursing home residents in this review; seven of 
these trials used cluster randomisation. The mean resident age 
ranged from 78 to 86 years across studies, and most participants 
were women (more than 66% in all studies). The proportion of 
residents with dental protheses ranged from 62% to 87%, and the 
proportion of edentulous residents ranged from 32% to 90% across optiomises) usual car,e 
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staff and residents. We did not find evidence of meaningful effects 
of educational interventions on any measure of residents' oral 
health; however, the quality of the available evidence is low. More 
adequately powered and high-quality studies using relevant outcome 
measures are needed.
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equipment, transportation, social support, blue space environments, 
and skills of service providers. Programme-related contextual 
factors were communication, multistakeholder collaboration, 
financing, and adequate service providers. Programme theories on 
service user enrolment, engagement, adherence, communication 
protocols, and programme sustainability explain the mechanisms of 
BPP implementation. BPPs could promote health and wellbeing if 
contextual factors and programme theories associated with service 
users' characteristics and programme delivery are considered in the 
design, delivery, and evaluation of BPPs. Our study was registered 
with PROSPERO (CRD42020170660).
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child protection workforce with those of the general community, the 
survey replicated questions from the Australian National Community 
Attitudes towards Violence against Women Surveys. Overall, the 
attitudes and beliefs of the workforce more closely reflected 
contemporary theory and evidence about domestic violence than those 
of the community. The research also examined variations in the 
attitudes and beliefs of the child protection workforce according to 
practitioner characteristics, finding variations by gender. The 
implications for the fields of child protection and social work are 
discussed.
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Abstract: Background: In Australia, general practice, the linchpin 
for delivery of preventive health care to large segments of the 
population, provides child-immunisation and preventive health 
alongside government services. Despite this, less than half of 
eligible children complete a Healthy Kids Check (HKC), a preschool 
preventative health assessment available since 2008. Using a 
rigorous theoretical process, the barriers that affected delivery 
and reduced general practitioner and practice nurse motivation to 
provide HKCs, were addressed. The resulting multifaceted 
intervention, aimed at increasing the proportion of children 
receiving evidence informed HKCs from general practice, was piloted 
to inform a future randomised controlled trial. Methods: The 
intervention was piloted in a before and after study at three sites 
located southeast of Melbourne, between February and October 2014. 
The HKC-intervention involved: 1) Delivery of training modules that 
motivated reception and clinical staff by delivering key messages 
about local prevalence rates and the "Core Story of Child 
Development" 2) Practical advice to prepare clinics for specific 
HKC-examinations 3) Workflow advice regarding systems that included 
all staff in the HKC process, and 4) Provision of a "Community 
Resources Folder" that enabled decision making and referrals. A 
major component of the intervention incorporated the promotion of 



structured developmental screening by the practice team using 
Parents' Evaluation of Developmental Status. Results: Twenty of 22 
practitioners and practice managers agreed to join the study. Post-
training questionnaires showed participants had developed their 
skills working with young children as a result of the training and 
all respondents believed they had successfully implemented 
standardised HKC services. Post intervention proportions of children 
completing HKCs significantly increased in two of the practices and 
quality improvements in HKC-processes were recorded across all three 
sites. Conclusion: This pilot study confirmed the feasibility of 
delivering a multi-faceted intervention to increase HKCs from 
general practice and demonstrated that significant quality 
improvements could be made. Future studies need to extend the 
intervention to other states and research the health outcomes of 
HKCs.
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medicines risk communications. This systematic review aims to 
identify the factors that affect the implementation of risk 
communications by healthcare professionals.Methods: Fifteen 
databases, including EMBASE, PubMed, Scopus, Web of science, CINAHL 
PLUS were searched in April-May 2018, and the search was updated 
again in June 2021 to identify studies reporting on factors 
influencing HCPs' uptake of medicine risk alerts. We used keywords 
such as risk communication, safety update, and safety regulation. 
Studies were excluded if they did not involve pharmacovigilance or 
patient safety alerts; or if they only focused on measuring HCPs' 
practice after alerts; or evaluating the effectiveness of risk 
minimisation measures without reporting on factors affecting HCPs' 
actions. Studies relating to occupational hazards, case reports, 
interventional studies, and studies not involving HCPs were also 
excluded. The Mixed Method Appraisal Tool (MMAT) was used to assess 
the quality of the included studies. A Narrative synthesis approach 
was un-dertaken using thematic analysis and concept mapping, 
followed by a critical reflection of the synthesis.Results: Twenty-
eight studies met our criteria and were included in the synthesis. 
We identified four themes summarising the factors influencing HCPs' 
implementation of risk communications. These include HCPs: knowledge 
of medicine alerts; perceptions of alerts; attitudes, and concerns 
regarding medicine alerts; and the self-reported impact of these 
alerts. Our concept mapping exercise identified key interactions 
between different stakeholders, and these interactions determine 
HCPs' implementation of medicine risk communications. These 
stakeholders comprise of alert developers, including the sources and 
senders of safety information, and the re-ceivers of safety 
information including health care institutions, HCPs, patients and 
their carers.Conclusions: Healthcare professionals are crucial to 
translating risk communication messages into clinical prac-tice. 
However, if they have inadequate information about the content of 
the alert, and have inaccurate per-ceptions about the alert, they 
may not implement the required clinical changes as intended. 
Communication of medicine risk alerts does not always translate into 
improved patient care, due to a complex interaction between 
stakeholders involved in the creation and implementation of these 
alerts. These complex interactions should be the subject of future 
research efforts to understand the alert-implementation trajectory 
and identify the medi-ators for change and interventions to improve 
implementation.
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Abstract: Exercise interventions have been shown to help physical 
fitness, walking, and balance after stroke, but data are lacking on 
whether such interventions lead to improvements in health-related 
quality of life (HRQoL). In this systematic review and meta-
analysis, 30 randomized controlled trials (n=1836 patients) were 
found from PubMed, OVID MEDLINE, Web of Science, CINAHL, SCOPUS, The 
Cochrane Library, and TRIP databases when searched from 1966 to 
February 2020 that examine the effects of exercise interventions on 
HRQoL after stroke or transient ischemic attack. Exercise 
interventions resulted in small to moderate beneficial effects on 
HRQoL at intervention end (standardized mean difference, -0.23 [95% 
CI, -0.40 to -0.07]) that appeared to diminish at longer-term 
follow-up (standardized mean difference, -0.11 [95% CI, -0.26 to 
0.04]). Exercise was associated with moderate improvements in 
physical health (standardized mean difference, -0.33 [95% CI, -0.61 
to -0.04]) and mental health (standardized mean difference, -0.29 
[95% CI, -0.49 to -0.09]) domains of HRQoL while effects on social 
or cognitive composites showed little difference. Interventions that 
were initiated within 6 months, lasted at least 12 weeks in 
duration, involved at least 150 minutes per week, and included 
resistance training appeared most effective. Exercise can lead to 
moderate beneficial effects on HRQoL and should be considered an 
integral part of stroke rehabilitation.
Notes: Ali, Ali Tabassum, Dina Baig, Sheharyar S. Moyle, Bethany 
Redgrave, Jessica Nichols, Simon McGregor, Gordon Evans, Katherine 
Totton, Nikki Cooper, Cindy Majid, Arshad
McGregor, Gordon/AAP-1917-2020; Cooper, Cindy L/A-2670-2010; Totton, Simon McGregor, Gordon Evans, Katherine 
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Abstract: Importance Mental health comorbidities are increasing 
worldwide and worsen outcomes for people with diabetes, especially 
when care is fragmented. Objective To assess whether collaborative 
care vs usual care lowers depressive symptoms and improves 
cardiometabolic indices among adults with diabetes and depression. 
Design, Setting, and Participants Parallel, open-label, pragmatic 
randomized clinical trial conducted at 4 socioeconomically diverse 
clinics in India that recruited patients with type 2 diabetes; a 
Patient Health Questionnaire-9 score of at least 10 (range, 0-27); 
and hemoglobin A(1c)(HbA(1c)) of at least 8%, systolic blood 
pressure (SBP) of at least 140 mm Hg, or low-density lipoprotein 
(LDL) cholesterol of at least 130 mg/dL. The first patient was 
enrolled on March 9, 2015, and the last was enrolled on May 31, 
2016; the final follow-up visit was July 14, 2018. Interventions 
Patients randomized to the intervention group (n = 196) received 12 
months of self-management support from nonphysician care 
coordinators, decision support electronic health records 
facilitating physician treatment adjustments, and specialist case 
reviews; they were followed up for an additional 12 months without 
intervention. Patients in the control group (n = 208) received usual 
care over 24 months. Main Outcomes and Measures The primary outcome 
was the between-group difference in the percentage of patients at 24 
months who had at least a 50% reduction in Symptom Checklist 
Depression Scale (SCL-20) scores (range, 0-4; higher scores indicate 
worse symptoms) and a reduction of at least 0.5 percentage points in 
HbA(1c), 5 mm Hg in SBP, or 10 mg/dL in LDL cholesterol. 
Prespecified secondary outcomes were percentage of patients at 12 
and 24 months who met treatment targets (HbA(1c)<7.0%, SBP <130 mm 
Hg, LDL cholesterol <100 mg/dL [<70 mg/dL if prior cardiovascular 
disease]) or had improvements in individual outcomes (>= 50% 
reduction in SCL-20 score, >= 0.5-percentage point reduction in 
HbA(1c), >= 5-mm Hg reduction in SBP, >= 10-mg/dL reduction in LDL 
cholesterol); percentage of patients who met all HbA(1c), SBP, and 
LDL cholesterol targets; and mean reductions in SCL-20 score, 
Patient Health Questionnaire-9 score, HbA(1c), SBP, and LDL 
cholesterol. Results Among 404 patients randomized (mean [SD] age, 



53 [8.6] years; 165 [40.8%] men), 378 (93.5%) completed the trial. A 
significantly greater percentage of patients in the intervention 
group vs the usual care group met the primary outcome (71.6% vs 
57.4%; risk difference, 16.9% [95% CI, 8.5%-25.2%]). Of 16 
prespecified secondary outcomes, there were no statistically 
significant between-group differences in improvements in 10 outcomes 
at 12 months and in 13 outcomes at 24 months. Serious adverse events 
in the intervention and usual care groups included cardiovascular 
events or hospitalizations (4 [2.0%] vs 7 [3.4%]), stroke (0 vs 3 
[1.4%]), death (2 [1.0%] vs 7 [3.4%]), and severe hypoglycemia (8 
[4.1%] vs 0). Conclusions and Relevance Among patients with diabetes 
and depression in India, a 12-month collaborative care intervention, 
compared with usual care, resulted in statistically significant 
improvements in a composite measure of depressive symptoms and 
cardiometabolic indices at 24 months. Further research is needed to 
understand the generalizability of the findings to other low- and 
middle-income health care settings. This randomized clinical trial 
compares the effect of a collaborative care model that integrates 
management of depression and enhanced diabetes care on depressive 
symptoms and HbA(1c), SBP, and LDL cholesterol measures among 
individuals with depression and diabetes in India. Question Among 
patients with diabetes and depression in India, does a 12-month 
collaborative care intervention that includes nonphysician care 
coordinators, decision support functions in electronic health 
records, and specialist case reviews improve depressive symptoms and 
measures of cardiometabolic health more than usual care at 24 
months? Findings In this randomized clinical trial that included 404 
patients at urban clinics in India with poorly controlled diabetes 
and depression, patients in the collaborative care intervention 
group, compared with the usual care group, were significantly more 
likely to achieve the composite outcome of at least a 50% reduction 
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with a disability: using stories to translate research into practice
ISSN: 1740-8989
DOI: 10.1080/17408989.2021.2006619
Accession Number: WOS:000723923000001
Abstract: Background Provided that coaches play a key role in 
shaping the sport experiences of athletes with a disability, they 
represent an important point of intervention for enhancing the 
quality of athletes' participation in disability sport. Despite the 
importance of their role, few evidence-informed learning resources 
are available to support the development of disability sport 
coaches. Purpose The purpose of this study was to produce a novel 
evidence-informed learning tool for disability sport coaches in 
entry level and developmental coaching domains. The goal of this 
tool was to demonstrate and provide information about coach 
behaviours that facilitate quality experiences for athletes with 
disabilities. Methodology The format selected for this tool was a 
creative nonfiction (i.e. an evidence-informed story). Using the 
Knowledge to Action Framework as a guide, the tool was developed 
through a four-stage process: (1) identifying and creating primary 
sources of knowledge through a literature review and original 
research; (2) synthesizing primary sources of knowledge to select 
target behaviours and behavioural determinants; (3) crafting the 
story to demonstrate and provide information about target behaviours 
and related outcomes; and (4) obtaining feedback from stakeholders 
(i.e. disability sport athletes, coaches, and administrators) to 
tailor the knowledge included in the story to the appropriate 
context. Findings In the first stage, 23 studies focused on quality 
experiences and/or coaches in disability sport were identified 
through a review of the literature. The findings of these studies 
were combined with the results of three original studies conducted 
by the research team. A synthesis of these findings resulted in the 
selection of two behavioural determinants (confidence and attitudes) 
and 13 coach behaviours (aligning with transformational leadership 
theory) for inclusion in the tool (Stage 2). The story that formed 
the basis for the tool was crafted in Stage 3, which combined the 
behaviours and behavioural determinants identified in Stage 2 with a 
plotline, setting, and characters based on the experience of the 
first author and stakeholder input. The tool was revised several 
times to incorporate stakeholder feedback in Stage 4. Implications 
This paper describes the development of a practical resource for 
coaches and coach educators in disability sport. As such, we provide 
a detailed and rigorous procedure for translating evidence into a 
narrative format with the potential for application in diverse 
learning contexts. In addition, we reviewed and synthesized evidence 
that may contribute to enhanced theoretical understandings of 
coaching effectiveness in disability sport. Taken together, the 
information presented in this paper offers important theoretical, 
methodological, and practical implications for researchers, coaches, 
and coach developers in disability sport.
Notes: Allan, Veronica Gainforth, Heather Turnnidge, Jennifer 
Konoval, Timothy Cote, Jean Latimer-Cheung, Amy
Latimer, Amy/0000-0002-0442-6848; Konoval, Timothy/
0000-0002-2638-8125; Gainforth, Heather/0000-0002-3281-1110
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Abstract: Background: In Canada, only 11% of stroke survivors have 
access to outpatient and community-based rehabilitation after 
discharge from inpatient rehabilitation. Hence, innovative 
community-based strategies are needed to provide adequate 
postrehabilitation services. The VirTele program, which combines 
virtual reality exergames and a telerehabilitation app, was 
developed to provide stroke survivors with residual upper extremity 
deficits, the opportunity to participate in a personalized home 
rehabilitation program. Objective: This study aims to determine the 
feasibility of VirTele for remote upper extremity rehabilitation in 
a chronic stroke survivor; explore the preliminary efficacy of 
VirTele on upper extremity motor function, the amount and quality of 
upper extremity use, and impact on quality of life and motivation; 
and explore the determinants of behavioral intention and use 
behavior of VirTele along with indicators of empowerment. Methods: A 
63-year-old male stroke survivor (3 years) with moderate upper 
extremity impairment participated in a 2-month VirTele intervention. 
He was instructed to use exergames (5 games for upper extremity) for 
30 minutes, 5 times per week, and conduct videoconference sessions 
with a clinician at least once per week. Motivational interviewing 
was incorporated into VirTele to empower the participant to continue 
exercising and use his upper extremities in everyday activities. 
Upper extremity motor function (Fugl-Meyer Assessment-upper 
extremity), amount and quality of upper extremity use (Motor 
Activity Log-30), and impact on quality of life (Stroke Impact 
Scale-16) and motivation (Treatment Self-Regulation 
Questionnaire-15) were measured before (T1), after (T2) VirTele 
intervention, and during a 1-(T3) and 2-month (T4) follow-up period. 
Qualitative data were collected through logs and semistructured 
interviews. Feasibility data (eg, number and duration of 
videoconference sessions and adherence) were documented at the end 
of each week. Results: The participant completed 48 exergame 



sessions (33 hours) and 8 videoconference sessions. Results suggest 
that the VirTele intervention and the study protocol could be 
feasible for stroke survivors. The participant exhibited clinically 
meaningful improvements at T2 on the Fugl-Meyer and Stroke Impact 
Scale-16 and maintained these gains at T3 and T4. During the follow-
up periods, the amount and quality of upper extremity use showed 
meaningful changes, suggesting more involvement of the affected 
upper extremity in daily activities. The participant demonstrated a 
high level of autonomous motivation, which may explain his 
adherence. Performance, effort, and social influence have meaningful 
weights in the behavioral intention of using VirTele. However, the 
lack of control of technical and organizational infrastructures may 
influence the long-term use of technology. At the end of the 
intervention, the participant demonstrated considerable empowerment 
at both the behavioral and capacity levels. Conclusions: VirTele was 
shown to be feasible for use in chronic stroke survivors for remote 
upper extremity rehabilitation. Meaningful determinants of 
behavioral intention and use behavior of VirTele were identified, 
and preliminary efficacy results are promising. International 
Registered Report Identifier (IRRID): RR2-10.2196/14629
Notes: Allegue, Dorra Rakia Kairy, Dahlia Higgins, Johanne 
Archambault, Philippe S. Michaud, Francois Miller, William C. Sweet, 
Shane N. Tousignant, Michel
Allegue, Dorra Rakia/ACE-8866-2022; Archambault, Philippe S./
F-4675-2010



post design with two active conditions were used. Ninety-six adults 
between 18 and 49 years (67.7% women) were randomized to either: (1) 
a problem-oriented training strategy that aims to compensate for 
problems and deficits related to flirting; or (2) a strengths-
oriented training strategy that capitalizes on individuals' 
strengths and resources. The outcome variables were assessed before 
and 30 days after the training. Participants in both conditions 
reported higher scores in flirting behavior as well as in 
extraversion following the trainings. The results suggest that flirt 
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centred needs for cleanliness, convenience and hygiene are also 
needed. These will not be sufficient without a nationally uniform, 
efficient and reliable system of household food waste collection.
Notes: Allison, Ayse Lisa Lorencatto, Fabiana Michie, Susan 
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ISSN: 0961-7671
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Abstract: ObjectivesThe main objective of this study was to promote 
knowledge about antibiotic resistance development and good 
stewardship principles amongst the general population through 
pharmacy student-led public engagement workshops in high schools. 
MethodsStructured questionnaires, based on the Key Stage 4 
curriculum were initially used to assess awareness and knowledge of 
antibiotic resistance issues amongst year 10 and 11 (GCSE stage) 
high school pupils. A Prezi-style presentation () was subsequently 
developed to deliver a positive message that the young learners 
could share with friends and family. Key FindingsMisconceptions 
still exist regarding the correct and appropriate use of 
antibiotics. The person-person approach adopted by this study was 
well received, key antibiotic stewardship messages being delivered 
to the general population through either educational surveys or 
hands-on workshops. ConclusionsIt is widely acknowledged that 
antibiotic resistance is one of the biggest threats facing society 
today. As healthcare professionals, pharmacists in all sectors have 
a crucial role to play in educating the public about antibiotics and 
how to use them effectively. This article describes the different 
ways by which all pharmacists can help educate the public on key 
issues, with particular emphasis on the next generation.
Notes: Allison, David G. Higginson, Paula Martin, Sandra
Martin, Sandra/0000-0003-0311-9640; Allison, David/
0000-0002-9823-7975
2042-7174
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Abstract: Introduction: Hypoglycaemia is one of the most serious 
adverse effects of diabetes treatment. Older adults are at the 
highest risk to develop hypoglycaemia. Several studies have 
established the important positive role of educational interventions 
on achieving glycaemic control and other clinical outcomes, however, 
there is still a lack in studies that evaluate the impact of such 
type of interventions on hypoglycaemia risk in elderly patients with 
type 2 diabetes. The purpose of this research is to evaluate the 
effectiveness of pharmacist-led patient counselling on reducing 
hypoglycaemic attacks in older adults with type 2 diabetes mellitus. 
Methods: and analysis: This study is an open-label, parallel 
controlled randomised trial, which will be conducted in the 
outpatient clinics at the largest referral hospital in the north of 
Jordan. Participants who are elderly (age ? 65 years), diagnosed 
with type 2 diabetes mellitus, and taking insulin, sulfonylurea, or 
any three anti-diabetic medications will be randomly assigned to 
intervention (SUGAR Handshake) and control (usual care) groups. The 
SUGAR Handshake participants will have an interactive, 
individualised, medications-focused counselling session reinforced 
with a pictogram and a phone call at week six of enrolment. The 
primary outcome measure is the frequency of total hypoglycaemic 
events within 12 weeks of follow up. Secondary outcomes include the 
frequency of asymptomatic, symptomatic, and severe hypoglycaemic 
events, hypoglycaemia incidence, and time to the first hypoglycaemic 
attack. We will also conduct a nested qualitative study for process 
evaluation. Ethics and dissemination: The Human Research Ethics 
Committee of the University of Lincoln and the Institutional Review 
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progression criteria will be used to determine whether to proceed to 
a larger trial or not. Outcomes will be measured at baseline and 3 
months. The study's primary aim is to assess the process of 
eligibility, recruitment, retention and completion rates, 
acceptability and suitability of intervention and the time to 
complete each procedure. The preliminary efficacy of health coaching 
is the secondary outcome that includes different measurements, such 
as HbA1c, blood pressure, body mass index (BMI), waist 
circumference, weight, patients' self-efficacy, and diabetes self-
management. Discussion: This is the first study to explore the 
feasibility, acceptability, and preliminary efficacy of health 
coaching that used the Capability, Opportunity, Motivation, 
Behaviour (COM-B) model and BCTTv1 as guidance to develop the 
intervention for adults with T2DM in Saudi Arabia. The findings of 
this study will be used to inform the larger RCT trial if it is 
shown to be feasible and acceptable.
Notes: Almulhim, Abdullah N. Goyder, Elizabeth Caton, Samantha J.
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Abstract: Background Given the high rates globally of Type 2 
Diabetes Mellitus (T2DM), there is a clear need to target health 
behaviours through person-centred interventions. Health coaching is 
one strategy that has been widely recognised as a tool to foster 
positive behaviour change. However, it has been used inconsistently 
and has produced mixed results. This systematic review sought to 
explore the use of behaviour change techniques (BCTs) in health 
coaching interventions and identify which BCTs are linked with 
increased effectiveness in relation to HbA1C reductions. Methods In 
line with the PICO framework, the review focused on people with 
T2DM, who received health coaching and were compared with a usual 
care or active control group on HbA1c levels. Studies were 
systematically identified through different databases including 



Medline, Web of science, and PsycINFO searches for relevant 
randomised controlled trials (RCTs) in papers published between 
January 1950 and April 2022. The Cochrane collaboration tool was 
used to evaluate the quality of the studies. Included papers were 
screened on the reported use of BCTs based on the BCT taxonomy. The 
effect sizes obtained in included interventions were assessed by 
using Cohen's d and meta-analysis was used to estimate sample-
weighted average effect sizes (Hedges' g). Results Twenty RCTs with 
a total sample size of 3222 were identified. Random effects meta-
analysis estimated a small-sized statistically significant effect of 
health coaching interventions on HbA1c reduction (g(+) = 0.29, 95% 
CI: 0.18 to 0.40). A clinically significant HbA1c decrease of >= 5 
mmol/mol was seen in eight studies. Twenty-three unique BCTs were 
identified in the reported interventions, with a mean of 4.5 (SD = 
2.4) BCTs used in each study. Of these, Goal setting (behaviour) and 
Problem solving were the most frequently identified BCTs. The number 
of BCTs used was not related to intervention effectiveness. In 
addition, there was little evidence to link the use of specific BCTs 
to larger reductions in HbA1c across the studies included in the 
review; instead, the use of Credible source and Social reward in 
interventions were associated with smaller reductions in HbA1c. 
Conclusion A relatively small number of BCTs have been used in RCTs 
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Abstract: Background: Prolonged sedentary time is associated with an 
increased incidence of chronic disease including type 2 diabetes 
mellitus (DM2). Given that occupational sedentary time contributes 
significantly to the total amount of daily sedentariness, 
incorporating programmes to reduce occupational sedentary time in 
patients with chronic disease would allow for physical, mental and 
productivity benefits. The aim of this study is to evaluate the 
short-, medium- and long-term effectiveness of a mHealth programme 
for sitting less and moving more at work on habitual and 
occupational sedentary behaviour and physical activity in office 
staff with DM2. Secondary aims. To evaluate the effectiveness on 
glycaemic control and lipid profile at 6- and 12-month follow-up; 
anthropometric profile, blood pressure, mental well-being and work-
related post-intervention outcomes at 3, 6 and 12 months. Methods: 
Multicentre randomized controlled trial. A sample size of 220 
patients will be randomly allocated into a control (n = 110) or 
intervention group (n = 110), with post-intervention follow-ups at 6 
and 12 months. Health professionals from Spanish Primary Health Care 
units will randomly invite patients (18-65 years of age) diagnosed 
with DM2, who have sedentary office desk-based jobs. The control 
group will receive usual healthcare and information on the health 
benefits of sitting less and moving more. The intervention group 
will receive, through a smartphone app and website, strategies and 
real-time feedback for 13 weeks to change occupational sedentary 
behaviour. Variables: (1) Subjective and objective habitual and 
occupational sedentary behaviour and physical activity (Workforce 
Sitting Questionnaire, Brief Physical Activity Assessment Tool, 
activPAL3TM); 2) Glucose, HbA1c; 3) Weight, height, waist 
circumference; 4) Total, HDL and LDL cholesterol, triglycerides; (5) 
Systolic, diastolic blood pressure; (6) Mental well-being (Warwick-
Edinburgh Mental Well-being); (7) Presenteeism (Work Limitations 
Questionnaire); (8) Impact of work on employees health, sickness 
absence (6th European Working Conditions Survey); (9) Job-related 
mental strain (Job Content Questionnaire). Differences between 
groups pre- and post- intervention on the average value of the 
variables will be analysed. Discussion: If the mHealth intervention 
is effective in reducing sedentary time and increasing physical 
activity in office employees with DM2, health professionals would 
have a low-cost tool for the control of patients with chronic 
disease.
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Abstract: Introduction: Studies have indicated that half of all 
patients with diabetes do not take their medication as prescribed. 
Patient social circles, including professionals (health care 
providers) and nonprofessionals (family and friends) might 
contribute to low medication adherence. Therefore, this study 
explored the point of view of healthcare providers and family 
members of patients with diabetes on patient medication 
adherence.Methods: Our study included health care providers and 
family members using in-depth, semi structured interviews. The 
theoretical domain framework (TDF) was used to explore their 
perspectives. TDF was used to build a topic guide and to frame the 
data analysis. The interviews were transcribed verbatim and 
thematically analyzed using the MAXQDA 2022 program.Results: The 
participants identified a variety of factors potentially associated 
with diabetes medication adherence. Most factors were related to the 
environmental context and resources such as the burden of 
polypharmacy, medication shortages, and long wait times for care. In 
addition, factors related to patient beliefs concerning diabetes 
complications and insulin injections were reported. Several factors 
were identified that related to knowledge and social 
influences.Discussion: Interventions that target the factors 
identified by the social circle of patients with diabetes might 
improve medication adherence and promote better disease management 
outcomes.
Notes: Aloudah, Nouf M.
Aloudah, Nouf M/K-2061-2019
Aloudah, Nouf M/0000-0002-7603-1642
URL: <Go to ISI>://WOS:000967237200001

Reference Type:  Journal Article
Record Number: 57
Author: Aloulou, H., Aloulou, H., Abdulrazak, B. and Kacem, A. H.
Year: 2023
Title: Personalized, context-aware, and adaptable persuasive 
approach for encouraging physical activity among older adults
Journal: Entertainment Computing
Volume: 46
Date: May



Short Title: Personalized, context-aware, and adaptable persuasive 
approach for encouraging physical activity among older adults
ISSN: 1875-9521
DOI: 10.1016/j.entcom.2023.100567
Article Number: 100567
Accession Number: WOS:000982647500001
Abstract: Seclusion and sedentary lifestyle are the main causes of 
many psychological and physical health problems. They may be among 
the top 10 causes of death and disability in the world. The pandemic 
crisis context of COVID has deepened these problems, especially for 
older adults who have been isolated, deprived of their relatives and 



do this, we asked a group of health experts to provide their input 
through a survey. Young children and caregivers received the highest 
score based on their survey responses and the TARPARE model. The 
responses from the health experts also revealed three key themes to 
consider for a hearing campaign: Accessibility and availability of 
hearing services, Deciding on a preventative or treatment-focused 
approach, and The difficulty of changing behavior. Hearing loss 
affects one in six Australians, and it is estimated that around one-
third of all hearing loss is preventable. Over the past decade, 
there have been repeated calls for the development of a national 
campaign in Australia, aimed at raising the public's awareness of 
hearing health. We identified six target groups either at risk of 
developing hearing loss, vulnerable to poor outcomes as a result of 
untreated hearing loss, or lacking awareness of hearing health 
services, and applied the TARPARE model as a way of gathering 
insight into how a national hearing campaign might prioritize these 
different population segments. An online survey of prominent 
Australian academics, health practitioners and advocacy 
professionals with expertise in hearing health and/or public health 
promotion was created, through which their views on each of six 
potential target groups that had been identified as likely 
recipients of a potential hearing health campaign was sought. Young 
children and caregivers received the highest score based on survey 
responses and TARPARE criteria. A qualitative analysis of open-ended 
survey responses from the survey respondents revealed three key 
themes to consider as part of a potential campaign: Accessibility 
and availability of hearing services, Deciding on a preventative or 
treatment-focused approach, and The difficulty of changing behavior.
Notes: Alperstein, Simon Beach, Elizabeth Francis
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Short Title: Quantifying behavioural determinants relating to health 
professional reporting of medication errors: a cross-sectional 
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Abstract: The aims of this study were to quantify the behavioural 
determinants of health professional reporting of medication errors 
in the United Arab Emirates (UAE) and to explore any differences 



between respondents. A cross-sectional survey of patient-facing 
doctors, nurses and pharmacists within three major hospitals of Abu 
Dhabi, the UAE. An online questionnaire was developed based on the 
Theoretical Domains Framework (TDF, a framework of behaviour change 
theories). Principal component analysis (PCA) was used to identify 
components and internal reliability determined. Ethical approval was 
obtained from a UK university and all hospital ethics committees. 
Two hundred and ninety-four responses were received. Questionnaire 
items clustered into six components of knowledge and skills, 
feedback and support, action and impact, motivation, effort and 
emotions. Respondents generally gave positive responses for 
knowledge and skills, feedback and support and action and impact 
components. Responses were more neutral for the motivation and 
effort components. In terms of emotions, the component with the most 
negative scores, there were significant differences in terms of 
years registered as health professional (those registered longest 
most positive, p = 0.002) and age (older most positive, p < 0.001) 
with no differences for gender and health profession. Emotional-
related issues are the dominant barrier to reporting and are common 
to all professions. There is a need to develop, test and implement 
an intervention to impact health professionals' emotions. Such an 
intervention should focus on evidence-based behaviour change 
techniques of reducing negative emotions, focusing on emotional 
consequences and providing social support. aEuro cent This research 
used the Theoretical Domains Framework to quantify the behavioural 
determinants of health professional reporting of medication errors. 
aEuro cent Questionnaire items relating to emotions surrounding 
reporting generated the most negative responses with significant 
differences in terms of years registered as health professional 
(those registered longest most positive) and age (older most 
positive) with no differences for gender and health profession. 
aEuro cent Interventions based on behaviour change techniques mapped 
to emotions should be prioritised for development.
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professional reporting of medication errors: a qualitative study 
using the Theoretical Domains Framework
ISSN: 0031-6970
DOI: 10.1007/s00228-016-2054-9
Accession Number: WOS:000378727500013
Abstract: Effective and efficient medication reporting processes are 
essential in promoting patient safety. Few qualitative studies have 
explored reporting of medication errors by health professionals, and 
none have made reference to behavioural theories. The objective was 
to describe and understand the behavioural determinants of health 
professional reporting of medication errors in the United Arab 
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Short Title: Physical therapists' perceptions of and satisfaction 
with delivering telerehabilitation sessions to patients with knee 
osteoarthritis during the Covid-19 pandemic: Preliminary study
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Abstract: Objective: This preliminary study was conducted to explore 
physical therapists' (PT) perceptions of and satisfaction with 
delivering telerehabilitation sessions to patients with knee 
osteoarthritis during the Covid-19 pandemic. Study design: An 
exploratory preliminary study using an internet-based survey 
followed by focus group sessions. Methods: A programme of sessions 
was administered by 12 PTs from the Physical Therapy Department at 
Prince Sultan Military Medical City. An internet-based survey 
containing 17 statements was completed by the PTs. Results: With 
regard to telephone-delivered care, four statements related to 
patients' privacy, programme convenience, safe patients time and 
money achieved consensus agreement (>= 75% agreed or strongly 
agreed), there was majority agreement (>= 50% of respondents agreed 
or strongly agreed) with seven of the statements regarding the 
effectiveness, affordability and safety of the programme, but there 
was no consensus with regard to the remaining five statements. In 
addition, most of the participants (84.6%) believed that a telephone 
consultation should cost 25% or 50% less than a face-to-face 
session. Conclusion: Despite the lack of physical contact with 
patients, the PTs agreed that telerehabilitation would offer 
patients an easy method of being prescribed a therapeutic programme, 
save time and money, and maintain patient privacy. Further, the PTs 
reported barriers and suggested adaptations for this method of 
service delivery.
Notes: Alrushud, Asma Alamam, Dalyah Alharthi, Ameerah Shaheen, Afaf 
Alotaibi, Nada AlSabhan, Rand Alharbi, Shatha Ali, Nour Mohammed, 
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Abstract: Background: Media outlets influence social attitudes 
toward health. Thus, it is important that they share contents which 
promote healthy habits. The Mediterranean diet (MedDiet) is 
associated with lower cardiovascular disease risk. Analysis of 
tweets has become a tool for understanding perceptions on health 
issues. Methods: We investigated tweets posted between January 2009 
and December 2019 by 25 major US media outlets about MedDiet and its 
components as well as the retweets and likes generated. In addition, 
we measured the sentiment analysis of these tweets and their 
dissemination. Results: In total, 1608 tweets, 123,363 likes and 
48,946 retweets about MedDiet or its components were analyzed. Dairy 
(inversely weighted in MedDiet scores) accounted for 45.0% of the 
tweets (723/1608), followed by nuts 19.7% (317/1608). MedDiet, as an 
overall dietary pattern, generated only 9.8% (157/1608) of the total 
tweets, while olive oil generated the least number of tweets. 
Twitter users' response was quantitatively related to the number of 
tweets posted by these US media outlets, except for tweets on olive 
oil and MedDiet. None of the MedDiet components analyzed was more 
likely to be liked or retweeted than the MedDiet itself. 
Conclusions: The US media outlets analyzed showed reduced interest 
in MedDiet as a whole, while Twitter users showed greater interest 
in the overall dietary pattern than in its particular components.
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Short Title: Healthcare professionals' perspectives of deprescribing 
in older patients at the end of life in hospice care: a qualitative 
study using the Theoretical Domains Framework
ISSN: 0961-7671
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Abstract: Objectives This study aimed to investigate healthcare 



professionals' barriers to and enablers of deprescribing in older 
hospice patients at the end of life and prioritise relevant 
theoretical domains for behaviour change to be incorporated into 
future interventions to facilitate deprescribing. Methods Twenty 
doctors, nurses and pharmacists from four hospices in Northern 
Ireland participated in qualitative semistructured interviews using 
Theoretical Domains Framework (TDF)-based topic guides. Data were 
recorded, transcribed verbatim and analysed inductively using 
thematic analysis. Deprescribing determinants were mapped to the TDF 
enabling the prioritisation of domains for behaviour change. Key 
findings Four prioritised TDF domains represented key barriers to 
deprescribing implementation; lack of formal documentation of 
deprescribing outcomes (Behavioural regulation), challenges in 
communication with patients and families (Skills), lack of 
implementation of deprescribing tools in practice (Environmental 
context/resources) and patient and caregiver perceptions of 
medication (Social influences). Access to information was identified 
as a key enabler (Environmental context/resources). Perceived risks 
versus benefits of deprescribing were identified as a key barrier or 
enabler (Beliefs about consequences). Conclusions This study 
highlights that further guidance on deprescribing in the context of 
end-of-life is required to address the growing problems of 
inappropriate prescribing, Guidance should consider factors such as 
the adoption of deprescribing tools, monitoring and documentation of 
deprescribing outcomes and how best to discuss prognostic 
uncertainty.
Notes: Alwidyan, Tahani McCorry, Noleen K. Parsons, Carole
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Short Title: 'We're Farmers Not Foresters': Farmers' Decision-Making 
and Behaviours towards Managing Trees for Pests and Diseases
DOI: 10.3390/f13071030
Article Number: 1030
Accession Number: WOS:000833777300001
Abstract: Policy makers are challenged to find ways of influencing 
and supporting land manager behaviours and actions to deal with the 
impacts of increasing pressure from tree pests and diseases. This 
paper investigates attitudes and behaviours of farmers towards 
managing trees on farmland for pests and diseases. Data collection 
with farmers included deliberative workshops and semi-structured 
interviews. Data were thematically analyzed using the COM-B 



(Capacity/Opportunity/Motivation-Behaviour) model to understand the 
drivers of farmer behaviour for tree health. Results suggested 
farmers had some knowledge, experience and skills managing trees, 
but they did not recognize this capacity. Social norms and networks 
impacted the context of opportunity to act for tree health, along 
with access to trusted advice and labour, and the costs associated 
with management action. Motivational factors such as self-efficacy, 
perceived benefits of acting, personal interest and sense of agency 
were impacted by farmers' self-identity as food producers. The COM-B 
model also provides a framework for identifying intervention design 
through a Behaviour Change Wheel. This suggests that enhancing self-
efficacy supported by the right kind of advice and guidance, framed 
and communicated in farmers' terms and brokered by appropriate 
knowledge intermediaries, seems critical to building action amongst 
different farmer types and attitudinal groups.
Notes: Ambrose-Oji, Bianca Goodenough, Alice Urquhart, Julie Hall, 
Clare Karlsdottir, Berglind
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Short Title: Informing behaviour change intervention design using 
systematic review with Bayesian meta-analysis: physical activity in 
heart failure
ISSN: 1743-7199
DOI: 10.1080/17437199.2022.2090411
Accession Number: WOS:000815384200001
Abstract: Embracing the Bayesian approach, we aimed to synthesise 
evidence regarding barriers and enablers to physical activity in 
adults with heart failure (HF) to inform behaviour change 
intervention. This approach helps estimate and quantify the 
uncertainty in the evidence and facilitates the synthesis of 
qualitative and quantitative studies. Qualitative evidence was 
annotated using the Theoretical Domains Framework and represented as 
a prior distribution using an expert elicitation task. The maximum a 
posteriori probability (MAP) for the probability distribution for 
the log OR was used to estimate the relationship between physical 
activity and each determinant according to qualitative, 
quantitative, and qualitative and quantitative evidence combined. 
The probability distribution dispersion (SD) was used to evaluate 



review protocol
ISSN: 2405-4577
DOI: 10.1016/j.clnesp.2021.11.019
Accession Number: WOS:000747721900054
Abstract: Background & aims: Nutrition following liberation of 
mechanical ventilation and throughout acute hospitalisation may be 
important in aiding recovery. While oral nutrition is the most 
common mode of nutrition provision in this time period, it is 
unclear what factors influence oral nutrition intake due to limited 
research in the area to date. This article outlines the methods for 
a scoping review to explore and collate reported barriers and 
facilitators to oral nutrition intake in patients following 
liberation of mechanical ventilation. Methods: A scoping review will 
be conducted, and the following databases searched: MEDLINE, Embase, 
Emcare, and CINAHL. Grey literature, including but not limited to 
conference abstracts and theses will be searched for via ProQuest, 
Scopus, Web of Science and PsychInfo. Study selection, data 
extraction and data charting will be conducted by two reviewers. 



Abstract: Many people, especially those with low numeracy, are known 
to have difficulty interpreting and applying quantitative 
information to health decisions. These difficulties have resulted in 
a rich body of research about better ways to communicate numbers. 
Synthesizing this body of research into evidence-based guidance, 
however, is complicated by inconsistencies in research terminology 
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Abstract: Background The study addresses knowledge gaps in research 
regarding influences of routine health care delivery of physical 
activity on prescription (PAP). The aim was to investigate if 
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Abstract: It is estimated that 47% of colorectal cancers (CRC) could 
be prevented by appropriate lifestyles. This study aimed to identify 
awareness of the causes of CRC in patients who had been diagnosed 
with a colorectal adenoma through the Scottish Bowel Screening 
Programme and subsequently enrolled in an intervention trial (using 
diet and physical activity education and behavioural change 
techniques) (BeWEL). At baseline and 12-month follow-up, 
participants answered an open-ended question on factors influencing 
CRC development. Of the 329 participants at baseline, 40 (12%) 
reported that they did not know any risk factors and 36 (11%) failed 
to identify specific factors related to diet and activity. From a 
potential knowledge score of 1 to 6, the mean score was 1.5 (SD1.1, 
range 0 to 5) with no difference between intervention and control 
groups. At follow-up, the intervention group had a significantly 
greater knowledge score and better weight loss, diet, and physical 
activity measures than the control group. Awareness of relevant 
lifestyle factors for CRC remains low in people at increased risk of 
the disease. Opportunities within routine NHS screening to aid the 
capability (including knowledge of risk factors) of individuals to 
make behavioural changes to reduce CRC risk deserve exploration.
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Short Title: A novel approach to increasing community capacity for 
weight management a volunteer-delivered programme (ActWELL) 
initiated within breast screening clinics: a randomised controlled 
trial
DOI: 10.1186/s12966-021-01099-7
Article Number: 34
Accession Number: WOS:000626529400002
Abstract: BackgroundIt is estimated that around 30% of breast 
cancers in post-menopausal women are related to lifestyle. The 
breast cancer-pooling project demonstrated that sustained weight 
loss of 2 to 4.5kg is associated with an 18% lower risk of breast 
cancer, highlighting the importance of small changes in body weight. 
Our study aimed to assess the effectiveness a volunteer-delivered, 
community based, weight management programme (ActWELL) for women 
with a BMI >25kg/m(2) attending NHS Scotland Breast Screening 
clinics.MethodsA multicentre, 1:1 parallel group, randomised 
controlled trial was undertaken in 560 women aged 50 to 70years with 
BMI >25kg/m(2). On completion of baseline measures, all participants 
received a breast cancer prevention leaflet. Intervention group 
participants received the ActWELL intervention which focussed on 
personalised diet advice and pedometer walking plans. The programme 
was delivered in leisure centres by (the charity) Breast Cancer Now 
volunteer coaches.Primary outcomes were changes between groups at 
12months in body weight (kg) and physical activity (accelerometer 
measured step count).ResultsTwo hundred seventy-nine women were 
allocated to the intervention group and 281 to the comparison group. 
Twelve-month data were available from 240 (81%) intervention and 227 
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Abstract: BackgroundCovid-19 triggered the rapid roll-out of mass 
social distancing behavioural measures for infection control. 
Pregnant women were categorised as 'at risk' requiring extra 
vigilance with behavioural guidelines. Their understanding and 
ability to adhere to recommendations was unknown.ObjectivesTo 
complete a behavioural analysis of the determinants of recommended 
social distancing behaviour in pregnant women, according to the 
'capability, opportunity, motivation and behaviour' ('COM-B') model 
to inform the development of recommendations/materials to support 
pregnant women in understanding and adhering to behavioural 
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informed by the COM-B model, transcribed verbatim and subjected to 
framework analysis. Infographic materials were iteratively produced 
with stakeholder consultation, to support pregnant 
women.ResultsThirty-one women participated (selected for demographic 
range). Women reported adhering to social distancing recommendations 
and intended to continue. COM-B analysis identified gaps in 
understanding around risk, vulnerability, and the extent of required 
social distancing, as well as facilitators of social distancing 
behaviour (e.g. social support, motivation to stay safe, home 
environment/resources). Additional themes around detrimental mental 
health effects and changes to maternity healthcare from the social 
distancing measures were identified. Infographic resources (plus 
midwife report) addressing women's key concerns were produced and 
disseminated.ConclusionsThe COM-B model provided useful details of 
determinants of pregnant women's adherence to social distancing 
behaviours. The confusion of what being 'at risk' meant and varying 
interpretation of what was expected indicates a need for greater 
clarity around categories and guidance. The loss of maternity care 
and negative mental health effects of social distancing suggest a 
growing area of unmet health needs to be addressed in future.
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Ingram, Jenny
Anderson, Emma C/C-9165-2013
Anderson, Emma C/0000-0002-4639-9067; Davies, Anna/
0000-0003-0743-6547; Ingram, Jenny/0000-0003-2366-008X
1471-2458
URL: <Go to ISI>://WOS:000668566500001

Reference Type:  Journal Article
Record Number: 2290
Author: Anderson, J. E.
Year: 2015
Title: Complex interventions and their implications for systematic 
reviews: Commentary on Petticrew et al. (2015)
Journal: International Journal of Nursing Studies
Volume: 52
Issue: 7
Pages: 1209-1210
Date: Jul
Short Title: Complex interventions and their implications for 
systematic reviews: Commentary on Petticrew et al. (2015)
ISSN: 0020-7489
DOI: 10.1016/j.ijnurstu.2015.01.003
Accession Number: WOS:000356634300008
Notes: Anderson, Janet E.
Anderson, Janet/0000-0002-1452-8370
1873-491x
URL: <Go to ISI>://WOS:000356634300008

Reference Type:  Journal Article
Record Number: 1376
Author: Andrade, A. Q., Beleigoli, A., Diniz, M. D. and Ribeiro, A. 



L.
Year: 2021
Title: Influence of Baseline User Characteristics and Early Use 
Patterns (24-Hour) on Long-Term Adherence and Effectiveness of a 
Web-Based Weight Loss Randomized Controlled Trial: Latent Profile 
Analysis
Journal: Journal of Medical Internet Research
Volume: 23
Issue: 6
Date: Jun
Short Title: Influence of Baseline User Characteristics and Early 
Use Patterns (24-Hour) on Long-Term Adherence and Effectiveness of a 
Web-Based Weight Loss Randomized Controlled Trial: Latent Profile 
Analysis
ISSN: 1438-8871
DOI: 10.2196/26421
Article Number: e26421
Accession Number: WOS:000847341900001
Abstract: Background: Low adherence to real-world online weight loss 
interventions reduces long-term efficacy. Baseline characteristics 
and use patterns are determinants of long-term adherence, but we 
lack cohesive models to guide how to adapt interventions to users' 
needs. We also lack information whether very early use patterns (24 
hours) help describe users and predict interventions they would 
benefit from. Objective: We aim to understand the impact of users' 
baseline characteristics and early (initial 24 hours) use patterns 
of a web platform for weight loss on user adherence and weight loss 
in the long term (24 weeks). Methods: We analyzed data from the 
POEmaS randomized controlled trial, a study that compared the 
effectiveness of a weight loss platform with or without coaching and 
a control approach. Data included baseline behavior and use logs 
from the initial 24 hours after platform access. Latent profile 
analysis (LPA) was used to identify classes, and Kruskal-Wallis was 
used to test whether class membership was associated with long-term 
(24 weeks) adherence and weight loss. Results: Among 828 
participants assigned to intervention arms, 3 classes were 
identified through LPA: class 1 (better baseline health habits and 
high 24-hour platform use); class 2 (better than average health 
habits, but low 24-hour platform use); class 3 (worse baseline 
health habits and low 24-hour platform use). Class membership was 
associated with long-term adherence (P<.001), and class 3 members 
had the lowest adherence. Weight loss was not associated with class 
membership (P=.49), regardless of the intervention arm (platform 
only or platform + coach). However, class 2 users assigned to 
platform + coach lost more weight than those assigned to platform 
only (P=.02). Conclusions: Baseline questionnaires and use data from 
the first 24 hours after log-in allowed distinguishing classes, 
which were associated with long-term adherence. This suggests that 
this classification might be a useful guide to improve adherence and 
assign interventions to individual users.
Notes: Andrade, Andre Q. Beleigoli, Alline Diniz, Maria De Fatima 
Ribeiro, Antonio Luiz
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healthy eating in ADF personnel could focus on. Importance to the 
Social Marketing Field: As an approach for addressing "wicked" 
problems, the application of systems thinking in social marketing 
has privileged an ontological concept of system as a metaphor for 
reality. This approach assists in expanding the focus of change 
beyond the individual to include factors in social, economic, and 
policy environments. By using systems thinking as an epistemological 
device, this article offers an approach that may be applied to 
overcome practical and philosophical limitations in the application 
of systems thinking. Recommendations for Research or Practice: 
Research on alternative methods for applying systems thinking is 
recommended to strengthen the potential of system approaches in the 
field of social marketing. Limitations: This study is part of a 
broader program, and its findings on the problem of unhealthy eating 
behaviors in ADF are preliminary. Limitations specific to the study 
include the possibility of "reductionism" in stakeholder 
identification and self-selection bias in participation.
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Abstract: Background: Disappointing results from clinical trials of 
disease-modifying interventions for Alzheimer's dementia (AD), along 
with reliable identification of modifiable risk factors in mid life 
from epidemiological studies, have contributed to calls to invest in 
risk-reduction interventions. It is also well known that AD-related 
pathological processes begin more than a decade before the 
development of clinical signs. These observations suggest that 
lifestyle interventions might be most effective when targeting non-





preventable and is inequitably distributed across the population: it 
can cause pain, infection, school absences and undermine overall 
health status.An oral health programme (OHP) was delivered in a 
hospital setting, comprising: (1) health promotion activities; (2) 
targeted supervised toothbrushing (STB) and (3) staff training. 
Outcomes were measured using three key performance indicators (KPI1: 
percentage of children/families seeing promotional material; KPI2: 
number of children receiving STB; KPI3: number of staff trained) and 
relevant qualitative indicators. Data were collected between 
November 2019 and August 2021 using surveys and data from the online 
booking platform.OHP delivery was impacted by COVID-19, with 
interventions interrupted, reduced, eliminated or delivered 
differently (eg, in-person training moved online). Despite these 
challenges, progress against all KPIs was made. 93 posters were 
deployed across the hospital site, along with animated video 41% 
(233/565) of families recalled seeing OHP materials across the 
hospital site (KPI1). 737 children received STB (KPI2), averaging 35 
children/month during the active project. Following STB, 96% 
participants stated they learnt something, and 94% committed to 
behaviour change. Finally, 73 staff members (KPI3) received oral 
health training. All people providing feedback (32/32) reported 



behavioural change from people who are part of the transition is a 
key requirement. However, this change often does not occur by 
itself. For systemic behavioural change, policy instruments that 
incentivise behaviour supporting circular food systems play a key 
role. These instruments need to be aligned with the environment in 
which the behaviour takes place. In this study, we scrutinise a case 
study with five initiatives on the reduction of food loss and waste 
(FLW) contributing to a circular food system, to understand how 
specific, well-targeted combinations of instruments as well as other 
contextual and personal factors can fuel the transition to a 
circular economy and the reduction of FLW. All the initiatives are 
taking place under the umbrella of the Dutch initiative "United 
against food waste" (STV). We use a behavioural change perspective 
to assess how initiatives that support circular food systems arise 
and how they can be further supported. Based on the case-study 
analysis, we arrive at five common success traits and barriers, and 
five key needs for upscaling. We conclude that motivated, inspiring 
frontrunners are of key importance in the initial phase of a 
transition process. However, once a niche initiative is ready to be 
scaled up, the enabling environment becomes increasingly important.
Notes: Aramyan, Lusine H. Beekman, Gonne Galama, Joris van der Haar, 
Sandra Visscher, Maarten Zeinstra, Gertrude G.
van der Haar, Sandra/0000-0002-5635-222X; Aramyan, Lusine/
0000-0002-7653-4768
2071-1050
URL: <Go to ISI>://WOS:000677073900001

Reference Type:  Journal Article
Record Number: 2165
Author: Aranda, S. and Paul, C. L.
Year: 2016
Title: Rethinking system change in cancer
Journal: Asia-Pacific Journal of Clinical Oncology
Volume: 12
Issue: 1
Pages: 10-12
Date: Mar
Short Title: Rethinking system change in cancer
ISSN: 1743-7555
DOI: 10.1111/ajco.12479
Accession Number: WOS:000380003900033
Notes: Aranda, Sanchia Paul, Christine L.
Aranda, Sanchia/0000-0003-4170-9799
1743-7563
URL: <Go to ISI>://WOS:000380003900033

Reference Type:  Journal Article
Record Number: 565
Author: Aranda-Balboa, M. J., Huertas-Delgado, F. J., Galvez-
Fernandez, P., Saucedo-Araujo, R., Molina-Soberanes, D., Campos-
Garzon, P., Herrador-Colmenero, M., Lara-Sanchez, A. J., Molina-
Garcia, J., Queralt, A., Crone, D. and Chillon, P.



Year: 2022
Title: The Effect of a School-Based Intervention on Children's 



Garcia, Javier/0000-0001-6713-5936; Lara Sanchez, Amador Jesus/
0000-0002-6590-9173
1660-4601
URL: <Go to ISI>://WOS:000839053100001

Reference Type:  Journal Article
Record Number: 375
Author: Archibald, A. D., McClaren, B. J., Caruana, J., Tutty, E., 
King, E. A., Halliday, J. L., Best, S., Kanga-Parabia, A., Bennetts, 
B. H., Cliffe, C. C., Madelli, E. O., Ho, G., Liebelt, J., Long, J. 
E. C., Braithwaite, J., Kennedy, J., Massie, J., Emery, J. D., 
McGaughran, J., Marum, J. E., Boggs, K., Barlow-Stewart, K., 
Burnett, L., Dive, L., Freeman, L., Davis, M. R., Downes, M. J., 
Wallis, M., Ferrie, M. M., Pachter, N., Scuffham, P. A., Casella, 
R., Allcock, R. J. N., Ong, R., Edwards, S., Righetti, S., Lunke, 
S., Lewis, S., Walker, S. P., Boughtwood, T. F., Hardy, T., Newson, 
A. J., Kirk, E. P., Laing, N. G., Delatycki, M. B. and Mackenzies 
Mission Study, Team
Year: 2022
Title: The Australian Reproductive Genetic Carrier Screening Project 
(Mackenzie's Mission): Design and Implementation
Journal: Journal of Personalized Medicine
Volume: 12
Issue: 11
Date: Nov
Short Title: The Australian Reproductive Genetic Carrier Screening 
Project (Mackenzie's Mission): Design and Implementation
DOI: 10.3390/jpm12111781
Article Number: 1781
Accession Number: WOS:000881237000001
Abstract: Reproductive genetic carrier screening (RGCS) provides 
people with information about their chance of having children with 
autosomal recessive or X-linked genetic conditions, enabling 
informed reproductive decision-making. RGCS is recommended to be 
offered to all couples during preconception or in early pregnancy. 
However, cost and a lack of awareness may prevent access. To address 
this, the Australian Government funded Mackenzie's Mission-the 
Australian Reproductive Genetic Carrier Screening Project. 
Mackenzie's Mission aims to assess the acceptability and feasibility 
of an easily accessible RGCS program, provided free of charge to the 
participant. In study Phase 1, implementation needs were mapped, and 
key study elements were developed. In Phase 2, RGCS is being offered 
by healthcare providers educated by the study team. Reproductive 
couples who provide consent are screened for over 1200 genes 
associated with >750 serious, childhood-onset genetic conditions. 
Those with an increased chance result are provided comprehensive 
genetic counseling support. Reproductive couples, recruiting 
healthcare providers, and study team members are also invited to 
complete surveys and/or interviews. In Phase 3, a mixed-methods 
analysis will be undertaken to assess the program outcomes, 
psychosocial implications and implementation considerations 
alongside an ongoing bioethical analysis and a health economic 
evaluation. Findings will inform the implementation of an ethically 



robust RGCS program.
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Abstract: Objective: To explore the specific type of messages people 
consider most appropriate for a mass communication campaign aimed to 
promote healthy eating in the context of the implementation of 
nutritional warnings. Design: Online study including multiple-choice 
and open-ended questions. Setting: Uruguay, 1 of the Latin American 
countries with the highest prevalence of overweight and obesity. 
Participants: A total of 859 participants were recruited using 
social media. They were diverse in terms of gender, age, educational 
level, socioeconomic status, and self-reported body mass index. 
Phenomenon of Interest: Participants were presented with 3 series of 
messages and were asked to select the 1 they perceived as the most 
appropriate and to provide a brief explanation for their selection. 
Analysis: Descriptive statistics for the multiple-choice questions 
and inductive coding for the responses to the open-ended questions. 
Results: Participants tended to prefer messages that conveyed a cue 
to action for achieving changes to their perceived ability to make 
healthful food choices. Although messages related to the promotion 
of informed food choices were the most frequently preferred, 
messages related to negative health consequences and health benefits 
were also selected repetitively. Conclusions and Implications: 
Communication campaigns aimed at promoting healthy eating through 
the use of nutritional warnings could include different contents to 
target specific segments with different motivations.
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Abstract: Communication campaigns are expected to contribute to 



increase the efficacy of nutritional warnings. In this context, the 
aims of the present work were (a) to evaluate how citizens perceive 
different types of messages for a communication campaign and (b) to 
determine if personal characteristics such as gender, age, and 
educational level, as well socioeconomic and nutritional status, 
moderate how citizens perceive such campaign messages. A series of 
graphic pieces were designed for each of the following three types 
of messages: promotion of informed food choices; raising awareness 
of the negative health consequences of excessive consumption of 
sugar, fat, and sodium; and promotion of healthy food choices. An 
online study was conducted with 774 participants, who were randomly 
assigned to one of the three types of messages. The participants' 
self-reported perception of the graphic pieces was evaluated using 
7-point Likert-type scales. After completing the evaluation task, 
the participants proceeded to a series of choices. This was 
implemented to evaluate whether exposure to different types of 
messages affected hypothetical food choices. Results revealed that 
messages related to the promotion of healthy eating were perceived 
as the most adequate as part of a communication campaign and had the 
potential to encourage more healthful hypothetical choices in the 
experimental task. However, gender, age, and nutritional status 
moderated the influence of the type of message on the participants' 
perception, meaning that different groups perceived different types 
of messages as the most adequate. The results from the present work 
stress the need to include different types of messages in a 
communication campaign to target individuals with different 
motivations and characteristics.
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Abstract: Background: There is a knowledge gap for implementing 
tele-rehabilitation (telerehab) after hip fracture. We recently 



conducted a clinical trial (ClinicalTrials.gov Identifier: 
NCT02968589) to test a novel online family caregiver-supported 
rehabilitation program for older adults with hip fracture, called 
@ctivehip. In this qualitative substudy, our objective was to use 
semi-structured interviews to explore family caregivers experience 
with the telerehab program. Methods: Twenty-one family caregivers 
were interviewed between three and six months after the older adults 
completed @ctivehip. One occupational therapist with research and 
clinical experience, but not involved in the main trial, conducted 
and transcribed the interviews. We conducted a multi-step content 
analysis, and two authors completed one coding cycle and two 
recoding cycles. Results: Family caregivers who enrolled in 
@ctivehip were satisfied with the program, stated it was manageable 
to use, and perceived benefits for older adults' functional recovery 
after hip fracture. They also suggested improvements for the program 
content, such as more variety with exercises, and increased 
monitoring by health professionals. Conclusions: This work extends 
existing literature and generates research hypotheses for future 
studies to test telerehab content and program implementation.
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Abstract: Objective: Menstrual cycle-related conditions, such as 
dysmenorrhea and heavy bleeding, are common amongst those under 25 
years. Despite having significant impact on work, education, and 
social activities, most do not seek medical advice, preferring to 
self-manage their symptoms. We aimed to determine if access to a 
web-based resource was a feasible and acceptable method for 





for more efficient data collection, and when applied with care and 
creativity can offer a high level of engagement and participation 
from the public. Furthermore, the use of citizen science platforms 
such as Zooniverse has allowed for the involvement of the general 
public in the research process, leading to increased public 
understanding and engagement with the research. The broad use of 
digital methods in social research as demonstrated by the UK Food 
Standards Agency's social science highlights the utility of such 
methods for current and future research practices.
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malnutrition, is a global public health problem. Malnutrition during 
pregnancy and the first 2 years of life undermines the survival, 
growth, and development of children. Exposure to fecal pathogens 
vis-a-vis inadequate water, sanitation, and hygiene (WASH) has been 
implicated in the etiology of child stunting, highlighting the need 
to integrate WASH with nutrition-sensitive interventions to 
comprehensively address this complex problem. The aim of this study 
was to describe a systematic, theoretically informed approach (that 
drew from the Starr and Fornoff approach to the Theory of Change 
development and the Behavior Change Wheel approach) to design a 
multi-component and integrated social and behavior change 
intervention to improve WASH and nutrition-related behaviors in 
western Kenya.MethodsThis intervention was developed to be 
integrated into an existing project that utilized the care group 
model and aimed to create a culture of care and support for HIV/
AIDS-affected children under two and their caregivers and was 
executed by local partners. We tested the newly created intervention 
packages in user-testing trials using an adapted Trials of Improved 
Practices approach to pilot acceptability and 
feasibility.ResultsUsing authentic stakeholder engagement and 
relevant theories, we conducted an 8-step process: (1) conduct mixed 
methods formative research, (2) prioritize target behaviors, (3) use 
causal analysis to create problem trees, (4) develop solution trees 
and articulate assumptions and rationales for change, (5) link 
solution trees to intervention functions, (6) develop the 
intervention plan, (7) create the intervention packages, and (8) 
test and refine the intervention packages.ConclusionsThis study 
highlights the need to take a multi-sectorial, integrated approach 
that integrates contextually relevant behavior change theories with 
the experiential knowledge gleaned from stakeholders into the design 
of interventions that seek to reduce child stunting. This process 
resulted in the creation of intervention packages that grouped 
behaviors thematically to be most relevant and responsive to the 
population context. This work has the potential to make important 
contributions towards achievement of the United Nations' sustainable 
development goals.
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Abstract: Background: Using the COM-B model as a framework, an EU-
wide survey aimed to ascertain multidisciplinary healthcare 
workers' (HCWs') knowledge, attitudes and behaviours towards 
antibiotics, antibiotic use and antibiotic resistance. The UK 
findings are presented here. Methods: A 43-item questionnaire was 
developed through a two-round modified Delphi consensus process. The 
UK target quota was 1315 respondents. Results: In total, 2404 
participants responded. The highest proportion were nursing and 
midwifery professionals (42%), pharmacists (23%) and medical doctors 
(18%). HCWs correctly answered that antibiotics are not effective 
against viruses (97%), they have associated side effects (97%), 
unnecessary use makes antibiotics ineffective (97%) and healthy 
people can carry antibiotic-resistant bacteria (90%). However, fewer 
than 80% correctly answered that using antibiotics increases a 
patient's risk of antimicrobial resistant infection or that 
resistant bacteria can spread from person to person. Whilst the 
majority of HCWs (81%) agreed there is a connection between their 
antibiotic prescribing behaviour and the spread of antibiotic-
resistant bacteria, only 64% felt that they have a key role in 
controlling antibiotic resistance. The top three barriers to 
providing advice or resources were lack of resources (19%), 
insufficient time (11%) and the patient being uninterested in the 
information (7%). Approximately 35% of UK respondents who were 
prescribers prescribed an antibiotic at least once in the previous 
week to responding to the survey due to a fear of patient 
deterioration or complications. Conclusion: These findings highlight 
that a multifaceted approach to tackling the barriers to prudent 
antibiotic use in the UK is required and provides evidence for 
guiding targeted policy, intervention development and future 
research. Education and training should focus on patient 
communication, information on spreading resistant bacteria and 
increased risk for individuals.
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Abstract: Antimicrobial-resistant infections claim >= 700000 lives 
each year globally. It is therefore important that both healthcare 
professionals and the public know the threat antimicrobial 
resistance poses and the individual actions they can take to combat 
antimicrobial resistance. Antibiotic awareness campaigns in England 
using posters or leaflets have had little or no impact on knowledge, 
behaviour or prescription rates. Centrally coordinated, multimodal 
campaigns in two European countries (ongoing for several years and 
including print and mass media, web site and guidelines, as well as 
academic detailing and individual feedback to prescribers) have led 
to reductions in antibiotic use. To change behaviour and reduce 
antibiotic use in England, a coordinated and comprehensive 
interdisciplinary and multifaceted (multimodal) approach using 
behavioural science and targeted at specific groups (both 
professional and public) is required. Such campaigns should have an 
integrated evaluation plan using a combination of formative, process 
and summative measures from the outset to completion of a campaign.
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Volume: 26
Issue: 12
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Abstract: Background: While several studies have assessed knowledge, 
attitudes and behaviours of the public, physicians and medical 
students in a number of EU/EEA countries with respect to antibiotic 
use and antibiotic resistance, there is a paucity of literature for 
other healthcare workers. This survey aimed to fill this gap. 
Methods: A 43-item online questionnaire was developed, validated and 
pilot-tested through a modified Delphi consensus process involving 



87 Project Advisory Group (PAG) members, including national 
representatives and members of European health professional groups. 
The survey was distributed by the PAG and via social media to 
healthcare workers in 30 EU/EEA countries. Results: Respondents (n = 
18,365) from 30 EU/EEA countries participated. Knowledge of 
antibiotics and antibiotic use was higher (97%) than knowledge of 
development and spread of antibiotic resistance (75%). Sixty percent 
of respondents stated they had received information on avoiding 
unnecessary prescribing, administering or dispensing of antibiotics. 
Among respondents who prescribed, administered or dispensed 
antibiotics, 55% had provided advice on prudent antibiotic use or 
management of infections to patients, but only 17% had given 
resources (leaflets or pamphlets). For community and hospital 
prescribers, fear of patient deterioration or complications was the 
most frequent reason (43%) for prescribing antibiotics that were 
considered unnecessary. Community prescribers were almost twice as 
likely as hospital prescribers to prescribe antibiotics due to time 
constraints or to maintain patient relationships. Conclusion: It is 
important to move from raising awareness about prudent antibiotic 
use and antibiotic resistance among healthcare workers to designing 
antimicrobial stewardship interventions aimed at changing relevant 
behaviours.
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Abstract: Background: Inconsistent toilet usage is a continuing 
challenge in India. Despite the impact of social expectations on 
toilet usage, few programs and studies have developed theoretically 
grounded norm-centric behavior change interventions to increase 
toilet use in low-income settings. Objective: The objective of this 
paper is to detail the rationale and design of an ex ante, parallel 
cluster-randomized trial evaluating the impact of a demand-side, 
norm-centric behavior change intervention on exclusive toilet use 
and maintenance in peri-urban Tamil Nadu, India. Methods: Following 
formative research, we developed an evidence-based norm-centric 
behavior change intervention called Nam Nalavazhvu (Tamil for "our 
well-being"). The multilevel intervention aims to improve toilet 
usage by shifting empirical expectations or beliefs about other 
relevant people's sanitation practices. It also provides action-
oriented information to aid individuals to set goals and overcome 
barriers to own, consistently use, and maintain their toilets. This 
trial includes 76 wards in the Pudukkottai and Karur districts, 
where half were randomly assigned to receive the intervention and 
the remaining served as counterfactuals. Results: We enrolled wards 
and conducted a baseline survey among randomly selected individuals 
in all 76 wards. The 1-year behavior change intervention is 
currently ongoing. At the endline, we will collect relevant data and 
compare results between study arms to determine the impacts of the 
Nam Nalavazhvu intervention on sanitation-related behavioral, 
health, and well-being outcomes and potential moderators. This study 
is powered to detect differences in the prevalence of exclusive 
toilet use between study arms. We are also conducting a process 
evaluation to understand the extent to which the intervention was 
implemented as designed, given the special pandemic context. 
Conclusions: Findings from this trial will inform norm-centric 
behavior change strategies to improve exclusive toilet usage.
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Abstract: Introduction: Respectful maternity care (RMC) during 
childbirth is an integral component of quality of care. However, 
women's experiences of mistreatment are prevalent in many low-and 
middle-income countries. This is a complex phenomenon that has not 
been well explored from a behavioral science perspec-tive. We aimed 
to understand the behavioral drivers of mistreat-ment during 
childbirth among maternity care staff at public health facilities in 
the Sindh province of Pakistan.Methods: Applying the COM-B 
(capability-opportunity-motivation that leads to behavior change) 
model, we conducted semistruc-tured in-depth interviews among 
clinical and nonclinical staff in public health facilities in Thatta 
and Sujawal, Sindh, Pakistan. Data were analyzed using thematic 
deductive analysis, and find-ings were synthesized using the COM-B 
model.Results: We identified several behavioral drivers of 
mistreatment during childbirth: (1) institutional guidelines on RMC 
and training opportunities were absent, resulting in a lack of 
providers' knowl-edge and skills; (2) facilities lacked the 
infrastructure to maintain patient privacy and confidentiality and 
did not permit males as birth companions; (3) lack of provider 
performance monitoring system and patient feedback mechanism 
contributed to providers not feeling appreciated or recognized. 
Staff bias against patients from lower castes contributed to patient 
abuse and mistreatment. The perspectives of clinical and nonclinical 
staff overlapped re-garding potential drivers of mistreatment during 
childbirth.Conclusions: Addressing mistreatment during childbirth 
requires improving the knowledge and capacity of maternity staff on 
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practice; secondly, we identify key barriers and challenges 
proposing practical ways to overcome them; and finally, we showcase 
key developments on the global and local stage outlining key 
opportunities for the future of oral health behaviour change. Not 
applicable. Advancements, including the Capability-Opportunity-
Motivation (COM-B), Motivation, Action regulation-Prompts (MAP) and 
the Goal setting, Planning and Self-Monitoring (GPS) models have 
showcased a range of evidence-based opportunities to deliver oral 
health behaviour change. Despite their merits, oral health behaviour 
change still faces barriers and challenges that limit its scope, 
applicability and practicability for oral health professionals. 
Recent developments on the global and local stage have highlighted 
the important role oral health behaviour change has to play for the 
future of oral health. We provide practical examples to show how 
these advancements can be delivered in practice, noting that 
learnings from other disciplines can help shape the future of oral 
health behaviour change. A combination of encouraging signs and 
recent, positive developments have resulted in an unprecedented 
focus on oral health behaviour change. Through ongoing and future 
research, meaningful changes to the oral health of the population 
through applied behavioural science are in sight.
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propose that attempts to use unreliable theoretical models to 
explain and predict oral health behaviour should now be replaced by 
work following this new paradigm.
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Abstract: The purpose of this chapter is to present a brief overview 
of the implementation of STEAM education in schools in developed 
countries such as China, Australia, United Kingdom and United States 
of America and to provide a roadmap of its implementation in the 
context of the United Arab Emirates. The research study in this 
chapter adopts a qualitative approach whereby purpose sampling of 
secondary data is collected, compiled and analyzed. Themes are 
generated after coding the content: implementation of STEAM, 
challenges related to STEAM application and implementation and 
requirements for success implementation. For the purpose of ensuring 
proper integration of STEAM in UAE educational system, a roadmap is 
proposed with policy drafting recommendations, such as curriculum 
reform, technology integration, teacher professional development and 
financial funds.
Notes: Assaf, Noura
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Abstract: Understanding and changing eating behaviours are central 
to the work of Nutrition Society members working in both research 
and applied settings. The present paper describes a recently 
published resource to guide the design of interventions to change 
behaviour, The Behaviour Change Wheel: A Guide to Designing 
Interventions (BCW Guide). This is a practical guide to intervention 
design that brings together recently-developed theory-based tools in 
behavioural science into a coherent step-by-step design process. It 
is based on the BCW, a synthesis of nineteen frameworks of behaviour 
change found in the research literature. The BCW has at its core a 
model of behaviour known as capability', opportunity', motivation' 
and behaviour'. The model recognises that behaviour is part of an 
interacting system involving all these components. The BCW 
identifies different intervention options that can be applied to 
changing each of the components and policies that can be adopted to 
deliver those intervention options. The book shows how the BCW links 
to theory-based frameworks to understand behaviour such as the 
Theoretical Domains Framework and the recently developed Behaviour 
Change Technique Taxonomy v1 for specifying intervention content. In 
essence, it shows how to link what is understood about a given 
behaviour to types of intervention likely to be effective and then 
translate this into a locally relevant intervention. In addition, 
the present paper sets out some principles of intervention design.
Notes: Atkins, Lou Michie, Susan
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ISSN: 0744-8481
DOI: 10.1080/07448481.2022.2068960
Accession Number: WOS:000794916200001
Abstract: Objective: No studies have examined vocational education 
students' intention to change multiple health risk behaviors and 
whether baseline characteristics predict behavior change. 
Participants: Paticipants were vocational education students in New 
South Wales, Australia. Methods: Students in the no-intervention 
control arm of a cluster randomized controlled trial completed an 
online survey at baseline and 6 months later. Results: Of 450 
participants (83.3%) who reported multiple health risk behaviors at 
baseline, one-third (33.1%) intended to change at least two risk 
behaviors within 6 months. Participants experiencing symptoms of 
anxiety [OR = 7.43, 95% CIs 1.26-43.87; p = 0.03] and who intended 
to change three to four risk behaviors [OR = 23.30, 95% CIs 
4.01-135.40; p = 0.001] rather than one behavior had significantly 
greater odds of changing at least one behavior in 6 months. 
Conclusions: Interventions could support vocational education 
students to change behaviors they wish to as well as motivate them 
to address other risk behaviors.
Notes: Atorkey, Prince Paul, Christine Wiggers, John Bonevski, 
Billie Mitchell, Aimee Tzelepis, Flora
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Abstract: Background: Health care workers (HCWs) are at an increased 
risk of catching and spreading Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) 
compared with the general community, putting health systems at risk. 
Several jurisdictions globally have mandated or are looking to 
mandate COVID-19 vaccines for this cohort, but little is known about 
the acceptability of this measure, especially in different contexts, 
and there is little qualitative data to explore nuance, depth, and 
the reasons behind HCWs' opinions. Methods: In-depth semi-structured 
qualitative interviews were undertaken with 39 HCWs in Western 



Australia (WA) between February-August 2021, ascertaining their 
views on the prospective introduction and implementation of mandates 
for COVID-19 vaccines. Data were thematically analysed using NVivo 
20. Results: There was broad support for COVID-19 vaccine mandates 
for HCWs amongst our participants, but also different views about 
what such a mandate would mean (redeployment versus termination) and 
how it would impact the rest of the workforce. One vaccine hesitant 
participant said that mandates would be their prompt to get 
vaccinated. Other participants invoked an informal code whereby HCWs 
have an obligation to be seen to support vaccination and to protect 
public health more broadly. However, they also raised concerns about 
implementation and procedural and policy fairness. Conclusion: 
Policymakers should consider how to mobilise the informal code of 
health promotion and public health support if introducing mandates. 
They should also consider whether HCWs will bring the same attitudes 
and approaches to mandates for additional vaccine doses.
Notes: Attwell, Katie Roberts, Leah Blyth, Christopher C. Carlson, 
Samantha J.
; Attwell, Kathryn Louise/D-4346-2018
Carlson, Samantha/0000-0002-4362-7730; Attwell, Kathryn Louise/
0000-0002-0366-2160; Roberts, Leah/0000-0003-0215-7813; Blyth, 
Christopher Charles/0000-0003-2017-0683
URL: <Go to ISI>://WOS:000849777700006

Reference Type:  Journal Article
Record Number: 5
Author: Auger, L. P., Filiatrault, J., Allegue, D. R., Vachon, B., 
Thomas, A., Morales, E. and Rochette, A.
Year: 2023
Title: Sexual Rehabilitation After a Stroke: A Multi-site 
Qualitative Study About Influencing Factors and Strategies to 
Improve Services
Journal: Sexuality and Disability
Date: 2023 May
Short Title: Sexual Rehabilitation After a Stroke: A Multi-site 
Qualitative Study About Influencing Factors and Strategies to 
Improve Services
ISSN: 0146-1044
DOI: 10.1007/s11195-023-09795-x
Accession Number: WOS:000994067600001
Abstract: This study aimed to better understand the factors 
influencing the provision of sexuality-related post-stroke 
rehabilitation services by clinicians on different sites and to 
explore strategies to improve post-stroke rehabilitation services 
with stakeholders. A qualitative study with co-design methods was 
conducted with 20 clinicians from five post-stroke rehabilitation 
centers in Canada, 1 manager and 1 patient-partner. Participants 
either took part in a focus group or in sessions of an adapted 
version of the LEGO Serious Play method to explore influencing 
factors and strategies of improvement in relation to post-stroke 
sexual rehabilitation services. Thematic analysis was conducted 
semi-deductively using the Theoretical Domains Framework (TDF), the 
Capability, Opportunity, Motivation and Behaviour (COM-B) system and 



the Behaviour Change Wheel (BCW). A total of twenty factors 
pertaining either to the categories of Capability (n = 8; e.g., 
Sexual rehabilitation procedural knowledge), Motivation (n = 4; 
e.g., Professional boundaries) or Opportunity (n = 8; e.g., 
Workload) were perceived as influencing provision of sexual 
rehabilitation services by participants. A theoretical model was 
conceptualized. Strategies (n = 10) were categorized in concordance 
with the BCW as Training (n = 1), Enablement (n = 5) or 
Environmental restructuring (n = 4). This study showed that factors 
influencing provision of post-stroke rehabilitation services were 
numerous and interrelated, and that various strategies aiming either 
clinicians or the rehabilitation environment would be relevant to 
improve services. This study will help guide the design and 
implementation of future interventions studies aiming at improving 
post-stroke sexual rehabilitation services.
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Abstract: Background There is growing evidence for the use of social 
prescribing as a means to improve the mental health of patients. 
However, there are gaps in understanding the barriers and enablers 
faced by General Practitioners (GPs) when engaging in social 
prescribing for patients with mental health problems. Methods This 
study uses a qualitative approach involving one-to-one interviews 
with GPs from across the UK. The COM-B model was used to elucidate 
barriers and enablers, and the Theoretical Domains Framework (TDF) 
and a Behaviour Change Theory and Techniques tool was used to 
identify interventions that could address these. Results GPs 
recognised the utility of social prescribing in addressing the high 
levels of psychosocial need they saw in their patient population, 
and expressed the need to de-medicalise certain patient problems. 
GPs were driven by a desire to help patients, and so they benefited 
from regular positive feedback to reinforce the value of their 
social prescribing referrals. They also discussed the importance of 



developing more robust evidence on social prescribing, but 
acknowledged the challenges of conducting rigorous research in 
community settings. GPs lacked the capacity, and formal training, to 
effectively engage with community groups for patients with mental 
health problems. Link workers, when available to GPs, were of 



interviews, using content analysis. Results: The patients had broad 
and different experiences with pharmaceutical, behavioral, and 
alternative approaches that supported or negatively influenced the 
smoking cessation process. Pharmaceuticals were viewed as an 
expensive alternative with many side effects although they helped to 
stop cravings for a few moments. Furthermore, the bad structure and 
impersonal content of the seminars for smoking cessation negatively 
influenced group cohesion, and therefore degrading the patients' 
motivation to stop smoking. Alternative methods, such as acupuncture 
and hypnosis were mostly ineffective in smoking cessation, but in 
some cases, served as motivational strategies. Conclusion: Negative 
experiences with smoking cessation were explained by the patients' 
lack of motivation or resolution. Other negative experiences, such 
as the structure of seminars for smoking cessation and the high 
price of pharmaceuticals should be addressed through policy changes 
to increase the patients' motivation to quit smoking.
Notes: Aumann, I. Tedja, L. von der Schulenburg, J. M. Graf
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from UW Medicine's health system including 4 hospitals and 20-site 
Post-Acute Care network. Intervention Literature review and 
prospective data collection activities informed ACT program design. 
ACT program components include a tailored risk calculator that 
provides real-time scoring of transitions of care risk factors, a 
multidisciplinary team with the capacity to address complex barriers 
to safe transitions, and enhanced discharge workflows to improve 
care transitions for complex patients. Key Measures Program 
evaluation metrics included estimated hospital days saved and 
program acceptance by care team members. Key Results During the 6-
month pilot, 565 patients were screened and 97 enrolled in the ACT 
program. An estimated 664 hospital days were saved for the index 
admission of ACT program participants. Analysis of pre/post-hospital 
utilization for ACT program participants showed an estimated 3227 



now have shown that providing individuals with genetic test-based 
risk information has little to no impact on their behavior. In this 
article (a commentary not a systematic review), the failed trials in 
which genetic information has been used as a tool to induce behavior 
change will be critically examined in order to identify new and 
potentially more effective ways forward. (C) 2015 Wiley Periodicals, 
Inc.
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Abstract: Objectives: Text-messaging interventions are a promising 
approach to increasing physical activity in vulnerable populations. 
To better inform the development of a text-messaging intervention, 
we sought to identify barriers and facilitators to using text 
messaging and engaging in physical activity among patients with 
diabetes and comorbid depression. Materials and Methods: We 
conducted interviews with primary care patients at a safety-net 
health care system (N = 26). Data were collected at 3 stages, 
including a focus group (stage 1), and individual interviews (stage 
2 and 3). Patients in stage 1 and 2 previously participated in a 
text-messaging intervention as part of depression treatment. 
Discussions focused on participant experience of previously using a 
text-messaging intervention, influences and perceptions of physical 
activity, and mobile phone use. We analyzed all transcripts for 
emerging themes. Results: Participants were 56.2 years (69.7); 69.2% 
were female, 65.4% identified as Hispanic/Latino(a), and 46.2% 
reported having less than a high school education. All had 
depression and 61.5% had diabetes. Specific barriers that emerged 
included low literacy and only basic use of mobile phones in 
everyday life, in combination with a high prevalence of comorbid 
health conditions and limited mobility. These were each addressed 
with a specific content or intervention delivery change in the 
overall intervention design. Conclusions: Conducting a focus group 
and individual interviews with end users of an mHealth intervention 
under development has implications for tailoring and modifying 
components of the content and format to ensure that the final 
intervention will engage end users most effectively.
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settings.
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Short Title: Enabling women to access preferred methods of 
contraception: a rapid review and behavioural analysis
DOI: 10.1186/s12889-021-12212-7
Article Number: 2176
Accession Number: WOS:000722998500004
Abstract: Background: Many pregnancies in the UK are either 
unplanned or ambivalent. This review aimed to (i) explore barriers 
and facilitators to women choosing and accessing a preferred method 
of contraception in the United Kingdom, and (ii) identify 
opportunities for behavioural interventions based on examination of 
interventions that are currently available nationally. Methods: 
Three databases were searched, and experts contacted to identify 
grey literature for studies presenting barriers and facilitators to 
women choosing and accessing a preferred method of contraception, 
conducted in the UK and published between 2009 and October 2019. 
Information on barriers and facilitators were coded into overarching 
themes, which were then coded into Mechanisms of Actions (MoAs) as 
listed in the Theory and Techniques Tool. National interventions 
were identified by consulting stakeholders and coded into the 
Behaviour Change Wheel. The match between barriers/facilitators and 
intervention content was assessed using the Behaviour Change Wheel. 
Results: We included 32 studies and identified 46 barrier and 
facilitator themes. The most cited MoA was Environmental Context and 
Resources, which primarily related to the services women had access 
to and care they received. Social Influences, Beliefs about 
Consequences (e.g., side effects) and Knowledge were also key. The 
behavioural analysis highlighted four priority intervention 
functions (Modelling, Enablement, Education and Environmental 
Restructuring) that can be targeted to support women to choose and 
access their preferred method of contraception. Relevant policy 



categories and behaviour change techniques are also highlighted. 
Conclusions: This review highlights factors that influence women's 
choices and access to contraception and recommends opportunities 
that may be targeted for future interventions in order to support 
women to access preferred contraception.
Notes: Ayorinde, Abimbola A. Boardman, Felicity McGranahan, Majel 
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and a perceived lack of evidence of the impact of CCI were barriers. 
These identified barriers and enablers will inform strategies to 
build the capacity of CCI at the individual, organisation and system 
level within the Australian Health Research Alliance.
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ISSN: 0307-5079
DOI: 10.1080/03075079.2021.1985103
Accession Number: WOS:000704573700001
Abstract: Several interventions have been implemented across higher 
education institutions with the aim of reducing the prevalence of 
plagiarism internationally, yet research dedicated to understanding 
the situational and contextual factors that contribute to plagiarism 
in an Australian context has been minimal. The objectives of this 
study were to explore the experiences, views, and understandings of 
plagiarism from the perspectives of students and teaching staff, and 
to identify the perceived barriers and enablers of 'ethical' 
academic writing. The Capabilities, Opportunities, Motivations, and 
Behaviour (COM-B) model was used as the theoretical framework for 
this study. Semi-structured interviews and focus groups were 
conducted with 37 undergraduate students and seven university 
teaching staff recruited across four health-related academic 
disciplines within Australia's largest university to elicit their 
perceptions of plagiarism and the factors that contribute to its 
prevalence. A total of 16 themes were identified and divided across 
the Capabilities, Opportunities, and Motivations domains of the COM-
B model. Each of the themes within these three domains were 
classified as either a barrier or enabler of ethical academic 
writing. The findings reported herein provide the basis of several 
recommendations for intervention through teaching practice and 
university policy change to reduce the prevalence of plagiarism 
within higher education institutions.
Notes: Ayton, D. Hillman, C. Hatzikiriakidis, K. Tsindos, T. 
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using data to drive practice change were recognised as opportunity 
enablers. Motivation barriers included complacency and lack of 
ownership in falls prevention efforts. Motivation enablers included 
senior staff articulating clear goals and a commitment to falls 
prevention; and use of reminders, audits and feedback. The 
information gained from this study suggests that regular practical 
face-to-face education and training for nurses; provision of 
equipment; audit, reminders and feedback; leadership and champions; 
and the provision of falls data is key to successful falls 
prevention program implementation in acute hospitals.
Notes: Ayton, Darshini R. Barker, Anna L. Morello, Renata T. Brand, 
Caroline A. Talevski, Jason Landgren, Fiona S. Melhem, Mayer M. 
Bian, Evelyn Brauer, Sandra G. Hill, Keith D. Livingston, Patricia 
M. Botti, Mari
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training programs. The last search was on April 8, 2021. Two authors 
screened independently at Level 1 (title and abstract) and 2 (full 
text). Two authors adjudicated BCTs for each study, and a third 
author confirmed the final list. Results: We identified 567 studies 
(591 publications) and included 21 studies (44 publications) from 
six global locations. We identified 27 different BCTs across all 
studies. The three most common BCTs for reablement were goal setting 
(behavior), social support (unspecified), and instruction on how to 
perform a behavior. Conclusions: We highlight some behavioral 
components of reablement and encourage detailed reporting to 
increase transparency and replication of the intervention. Future 
research should explore effective BCTs (or combinations of) to 
include within reablement to support health behavior adoption and 
maintenance. (c) 2022 Associacao Brasileira de Pesquisa e Pos-
Graduacao em Fisioterapia. Published by Elsevier Espana, S.L.U. All 
rights reserved.
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Abstract: One of the core objectives of many animal-welfare 
organisations is to achieve improvements in=animal welfare through 
school education programmes. However, whilst many charities and 
organisations develop and deliver these educational activities, 
impact relating to specific animal welfare attitudes and behaviours 
remains largely undescribed. This study evaluated the effects of an 
hour-long dog welfare workshop delivered to children aged 7-11, 



evaluating 2732 learners in state primary schools across the UK. Two 
types of workshop were evaluated; "Be Dog Smart" (BDS) and 
"Responsible Dog Ownership" (RDO). This study assessed short-term 
impact on attitude outcomes, as a first step in developing a full 
education monitoring and evaluation framework. Learners within each 
class were randomly assigned to two groups; one completing an 

ate UKrkshop we(treatment. Thg Smoership" tate u as ge, genderas  



context of the COVID-19 pandemic has made it possible to put in 
tension issues that were pending on the global agenda. Among these 
issues, the importance of the human being as part of the ecosystem 
with which they maintain co-construction relationships is not minor. 
Situated educational neuroscience is a tool that can bring valuable 
contributions to the discussion to collaborate in addressing this 
tension. Development: We organize de argumentation in four sections: 
1. The opportunity the anthropause posts to the humankind and its 
relations with their environment, 2. The role that studies on 
behaviour and evolution have on this opportunity, 3. The 
contribution of a situated educational neuroscience as a framework 
and transdiscipline which works on translational research in this 
context of pandemics and anthropause, and 4. The succinct 
presentation of two examples where we argue that a situated 
educational neuroscience has tools to contribute. Conclusions: We 
propose conclusions open to discussion where we return to the idea 
of a situated educational neuroscience which is committed with its 
context. As an approach or as a transdiscipline with translational 
research functions, we consider that a situated educational 
neuroscience contains tools that can contribute to the conversation 
with other sciences and disciplines and with the empirical knowledge 
of communities, in order to join efforts to overcome social 
injustices and move forward as humankind from this current pandemic 
situa- tion, having acquired strategies of resilience that can serve 
to deal with other persistent and future situations.
Notes: de los Angeles Bacigalupe, Maria



health and social policies. Aims and objectives: The study examines 
the relationship between perceived prerequisites and the type of 
actions taken by local political committees to support the 
implementation of evidence based practice in social services. 
Methods: A cross-sectional web survey targeting the chair and vice-
chair of committees responsible for social services in Sweden 
(n=181). The data was analysed with regression analysis, cluster 
analysis and ANOVA. Findings:Three clusters of action were 
identified (passive, neutral and active), capturing the reported 
actions taken by the committees to support implementation of EBP. 
The committees' perceived prerequisites (capability, motivation, and 
opportunity) were highest in the active cluster and lowest in the 



as affecting their decisions and actions concerning the 
implementation of EBP policy. Methods: Local politicians (N = 13) 
and managers (N = 22) in social care were interviewed. Qualitative 
thematic analysis with both inductive and deductive codes was used. 
Results: Politicians were rather uninformed regarding EBP and 
national policy. The factors limiting their actions were, beside the 
lack of awareness, lack of ability to question existing working 
methods, and a need for support in the steering of EBP. Thus, 
personal interest played a significant part in what role the 
politicians assumed. This resulted in some politicians taking a more 
active role in steering EBP while others were not involved. From the 
managers' perspective, a more active steering by politicians was 
desired. Setting budget and objectives, as well as active follow-up 
of work processes and outcomes, were identified as means to affect 
the implementation of EBP. However, the politicians seemed unaware 
of the facilitating effects of these actions. Conclusions: Local 
politicians had a possibility to facilitate the implementation of 
EBP, but their role was unclear. Personal interest played a big part 
in determining what role was taken. The results imply that social 
care politicians might need support in the development of their 
steering of EBP. Moving the responsibility for EBP facilitation 
upwards in the political structure could be an important step in 
developing EBP in social care.
Notes: Back, A. Stahl, C. Schwarz, U. von Thiele Richter, A. Hasson, 
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Abstract: Introduction In the context of a highly contagious virus 
with only recently approved vaccines and no cure, the key to slowing 
the spread of the COVID-19 disease and successfully transitioning 



through the phases of the pandemic, including vaccine uptake, is 
public adherence to rapidly evolving behaviour-based public health 
policies. The overall objective of the iCARE Study is to assess 
public awareness, attitudes, concerns and behavioural responses to 
COVID-19 public health policies, and their impacts, on people around 
the world and to link behavioural survey data with policy, mobility 
and case data to provide behavioural science, data-driven 
recommendations to governments on how to optimise current policy 
strategies to reduce the impact of the COVID-19 pandemic. Methods 
and analyses The iCARE study (www.icarestudy.com) uses a multiple 
cross-sectional survey design to capture self-reported information 
on a variety of COVID-19 related variables from individuals around 
the globe. Survey data are captured using two data capture methods: 
convenience and representative sampling. These data are then linked 
to open access data for policies, cases and population movement. 
Ethics and dissemination The primary ethical approval was obtained 
from the coordinating site, the Centre integre universitaire de 
sante et de services sociaux du Nord-de-l'Ile-de-Montreal (REB#: 
2020-2099/03-25-2020). This study will provide high-quality, 
accelerated and real-time evidence to help us understand the 
effectiveness of evolving country-level policies and communication 
strategies to reduce the spread of the COVID-19. Due to the urgency 
of the pandemic, results will be disseminated in a variety of ways, 
including policy briefs, social media posts, press releases and 
through regular scientific methods.
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DOI: 10.1177/1357633x17734004
Accession Number: WOS:000413943900005
Abstract: Scaling of projects from inception to establishment within 
the healthcare system is rarely formally reported. The Victorian 
Stroke Telemedicine (VST) programme provided a very useful 
opportunity to describe how rural hospitals in Victoria were able to 
access a network of Melbourne-based neurologists via telemedicine. 
The VST programme was initially piloted at one site in 2010 and has 
gradually expanded as a state-wide regional service operating with 
16 hospitals in 2017. The aim of this paper is to summarise the 
factors that facilitated the state-wide transition of the VST 
programme. A naturalistic case-study was used and data were obtained 
from programme documents, e.g. minutes of governance committees, 
including the steering committee, the management committee and six 
working groups; operational and evaluation documentation, interviews 
and research field-notes taken by project staff. Thematic analysis 
was undertaken, with results presented in narrative form to provide 
a summary of the lived experience of developing and scaling the VST 
programme. The main success factors were attaining funding from 
various sources, identifying a clinical need and evidence-based 
solution, engaging stakeholders and facilitating co-design, 
including embedding the programme within policy, iterative 
evaluation including performing financial sustainability modelling, 
and conducting dissemination activities of the interim results, 
including promotion of early successes.
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Abstract: Information security is a vital issue currently faced by 



organizations around the world. There is a huge flood of cyber-
attacks and security threats due to the negligence of human agents, 
which doubles the importance of human resource behavior in the 
organization. This study provides an integrated framework of 
motivation opportunity-ability (MOA) that includes social 
psychological factors from the norm activation model (NAM) model and 
planned behavior (PB) theory to examine the variables that determine 
security behaviors in a well-founded university in Tehran. For this 
purpose, data were collected and analyzed by distributing 141 
questionnaires among the staff of this university. The research 
hypotheses have been tested by structural equation modeling (SEM) 
using SPSS and Lisrel software. The results show that the ability 
has the greatest impact on information security behaviors, followed 
by opportunity and motivation, which have a direct and significant 
impact on behavior. In addition, motivation mediates the impact of 
opportunity and ability. Finally, recommendations are provided for 
designers of effective information security strategies based on the 
constraining factors of human resources behavior in the 
organization.
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Abstract: Background Sarcopenia is a progressive and generalised 
loss of muscle mass and function with advancing age and is a major 
contributor to frailty. These conditions lead to functional 
disability, loss of independence, and lower quality of life. 
Sedentary behaviour is adversely associated with sarcopenia and 
frailty. Reducing and breaking up sitting should thus be explored as 
an intervention target for their management. The primary aim of this 
study, therefore, is to examine the feasibility, safety, and 
acceptability of conducting a randomised controlled trial (RCT) that 



evaluates a remotely delivered intervention to improve sarcopenia 
and independent living via reducing and breaking up sitting in frail 
older adults. Methods This mixed-methods randomised controlled 
feasibility trial will recruit 60 community-dwelling older adults 
aged & GE; 65 years with very mild or mild frailty. After baseline 
measures, participants will be randomised to receive the Frail-LESS 
(LEss Sitting and Sarcopenia in Frail older adults) intervention or 
serve as controls (usual care) for 6 months. Frail-LESS is a 
remotely delivered intervention comprising of tailored feedback on 
sitting, information on the health risks of excess sitting, 
supported goal setting and action planning, a wearable device that 
tracks inactive time and provides alerts to move, health coaching, 
and peer support. Feasibility will be assessed in terms of 
recruitment, retention and data completion rates. A process 
evaluation will assess intervention acceptability, safety, and 
fidelity of the trial. The following measures will be taken at 
baseline, 3 months, and 6 months: sitting, standing, and stepping 
using a thigh-worn activPAL4 device, sarcopenia (via hand grip 
strength, muscle mass, and physical function), mood, wellbeing, and 
quality of life. Discussion This study will determine the 
feasibility, safety, and acceptability of evaluating a remote 
intervention to reduce and break up sitting to support improvements 
in sarcopenia and independent living in frail older adults. A future 
definitive RCT to determine intervention effectiveness will be 
informed by the study findings.
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Abstract: Introduction: Sexually transmitted infections (STI) are a 
major public health problem. Condoms provide effective protection 
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